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Hello Friends, 

With gratitude,

Many blessings have been received, since the last edition, 
through many people God placed in our midst who support the 
mission of IPF.  In this edition, you will read about our move into a 
new office space, hear about beloved priests who have gone to the 
Lord, and learn about the many people who assist IPF in our mission.  
St. Peter called those whose hearts closely follow the Lord, “living 
stones”. Truly, we have been blessed with many “living stones” who 
seek to support the work of IPF.

Speaking of stones (and cornerstones), our year-long search for 
a new office building in Omaha has born great fruit.  A providential 
conversation occurred with members of the IPF Foundation, Finance 
Council members, and a local realtor.  We were advised of a building 
which had only been on the market for a few hours.  After a quick 
tour of the building, we made an offer which was promptly accepted.  
Although our offices will no longer be on Creighton’s campus, we will 
still host our summer program at Creighton and are grateful for their 
many years of support.

Two foundational members in the history of IPF, Fr. George 
Aschenbrenner and Fr. Pat O’Kane, went to the Lord this year.  Both 
contributed for decades to the care and growth of IPF.  Fr. George 
was one of the founders of IPF, and Fr. Pat was a long-time spiritual 
director and faculty member.  Both are greatly missed.

Fr. Joe Kelly, a bedrock of the IPF family, wrote and published 
a book of his stories as a parish priest in New York.  The book, 
“On Second Thoughts: A Book of Stories”, is profound, humorous, 
and worth reading.  Fr. Joe’s 25+ year history with IPF is a common 
connecting point for many of our faculty, staff and supporters.  

One of IPF’s gemstones, Linda Antonelli, a long-time staff 
member, retired in February.  Linda’s work in both fundraiser and 
friend-raiser events, as well as her work with donations, has been a 
major stepping stone in raising awareness of IPF.  Her laughter, joy, 
and genuine care for others will be greatly missed.  

The participation of so many people in IPF’s history, “living stones” 
who share their gifts with us, allow IPF’s mission to flourish.  We pray 
that God will continue to open our hearts to those who are drawn to 
participate in IPF’s mission of accompanying seminarians and priests 
in their ongoing spiritual growth and formation.

Fr. Brian Welter
Executive Director of IPF
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As I complete my second 
year as President of the IPF 
Foundation, I realize that I am 
grateful for so much.  We have 
been blessed to return to the 
office for in-person collaboration, 
and all IPF Programs for 
seminarians, priests, and bishops 
have resumed.   I have witnessed 

first-hand the impact these 
programs have on the participants, and 

the far-reaching impact on the prayer life of the laity 
they serve.

After 27 years of growing the IPF mission, we are 
full of deep gratitude for the new building that will 
house the IPF offices for the Institute and the IPF 
Foundation in Omaha.  We are currently in the process 
of raising funds, with the help of generous donors, 
for this much needed space.  There will be more 
information about how you can help coming soon.

The generosity of people from across the country, 
declaring their support for IPF, amazed us in 2021.  
Your contributions to the annual fund, which covers 
operating costs for IPF programs, allowed us to meet 
our budget.  Your donations to funds within the IPF 
Foundation and estate gifts continue to secure the 
future of IPF for years to come.  Thank you for your 
constant patronage which strengthens the goal of 
IPF’s vision: a renewal of holiness across the U.S. 
Catholic Church as seminarians, priests, and bishops 
seek and commit to a personal, deep, and sustained 
spiritual communion with the Trinity.

2-2-2022 was a bittersweet day for all of us at 
IPF.  Linda Antonelli selected that day to retire.  We 
are so happy for Linda and her husband, Vince, as 
they embark on the next phase of their life together.  
She will also be greatly missed by all of us.  She has 

been a great wealth of knowledge to all of us in the 
Foundation, always helping, giving great advice, 
praying for special intentions of others, and a great 
friend to all she met.  Linda has already offered to 
volunteer for some of our events, so we look forward 
to seeing her in the future.  We are so thankful for her 
service and deep love of Jesus.

At the core of IPF is an awareness of the potential 
for a deeper spiritual relationship with the Trinity and 
the unconditional love God has for each of us through 
prayer.  It is a common theme through all IPF programs 
and retreats. Priests, seminarians, and bishops deepen 
their relationship with God the Father as beloved sons, 
and in turn, they are able to share this gift with all 
those they serve and teach.  It has been a powerful gift 
to become a small part of the mission of IPF.  I am so 
thankful for the deepening of my own prayer life and 
faith during this past year.

We are currently in the process 
of raising funds, with the help of 
generous donors, for this much 
needed space. 

Mary Buttell,
President of the IPF Foundation



Fr. George Aschenbrenner, SJ, one of IPF’s founders and 
long-time adjunct staff member, died on November 27, 2021, 
less than a week after his 89th birthday.

Fr. Aschenbrenner’s early mission as a Jesuit focused 
mainly on guiding the candidates of the Maryland Province of 
the Society of Jesus as their novice master. One of the novices 
who entered the novitiate in those years was Fr. John Horn, SJ, 
another one of IPF’s founders.  

During those years, Fr. Aschenbrenner emerged as a leader 
in the search to recapture the original spirit and practice of the 
Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius Loyola. His groundbreaking 
writing on the “Consciousness Examen” breathed new life into 
the practice of the daily Examen Prayer, which had always 
been a vital component in the formation and life of religious 
women and men. 

Providentially, a Jesuit provincial suggested that Fr. 
Aschenbrenner should turn his attention to also work with 
diocesan priests. This new focus found him journeying to 
Rome where he served for a term as Director of Spiritual 
Formation at the Pontifical North American College, the 
formation house for United States seminarians studying in 
Rome. Even after completing his time in Rome, he continued 
to offer retreats and conferences to priests in many dioceses.

In 1981, while speaking at a meeting of diocesan seminary 
spiritual directors, Fr. Aschenbrenner spontaneously 
put together some suggestions for a spiritual formation 
program that he hoped would impact the hearts and lives of 
diocesan seminarians. While carefully preserving the unique 
characteristics of diocesan priestly life and spirituality, as 
distinguished from that of monastic or religious priests, he 
called for a “kind of novitiate for diocesan seminarians.” About 
ten years later, in conversation and prayer with the other 
IPF founders, those suggestions would be developed and 
realized in what became the Institute for Priestly Formation 
(IPF). 

Fr. Aschenbrenner’s proposals came to particular 
fruition in IPF’s summer program of spiritual formation for 
diocesan seminarians. As that program began in 1995, Fr. 
Aschenbrenner developed his 1981 proposals into a course 
that he taught for many years in the summer seminarian 
program. The course eventually blossomed into a book 
published some years later entitled, Quickening the Fire in Our 
Midst: The Challenge of Diocesan Priestly Spirituality.

We pray together with his Jesuit brothers and all those 
who were touched by his example and teaching that, having 
served the “greater glory” of God throughout his life, he may 
be granted that life of glory for all eternity.

Fr. George Aschenbrenner, SJ

Into the Life of 
Glory:
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For most of last year, 2021, we have been searching 
for new office space in Omaha.  This past December, 
with the help of some benefactors and after taking 
out a loan, IPF purchased a modest one-story office 
building in Omaha.  We are excited to be moving into 
our new location in April 2022 (11626 Nicholas Street, 
Omaha, NE 68154).

The decision that led to this was two-fold:  First, 
our long-term strategic plan had several emphases: 
relational, programmatic, and structural.  We wanted 
to maintain our presence in Omaha, have more 
independence over daily operations, and secure 
space for another full-time priest and additional 
development staff, as well as meeting/catering space, 
and a chapel for 35 people.

Secondly, our current office building on Creighton’s 
campus is being repurposed by the University in May.  
Creighton has been exceptional in giving us office 
space on campus for decades.  Creighton University 
is a key relationship in the history of IPF’s growth and 
they continue to help in our transition by giving us 
ample time to find, and move into, our new office.  

We will continue to host our summer programs at 
Creighton.  The only difference is that our “home office” 
will not be on campus, but in the center of Omaha.  
For most people who know IPF, the change of offices 
will go unnoticed as all of our programs continue to 
operate as usual.  

Finally, we are grateful to God for bringing together 
all the people who helped us in this office search.  

Unless the Lord builds the house, in vain do the builders labor. (Psalm 127)

Photo above: Rob Zimmerman, Principal at Project 
Advocates and IPF Board Member, shows the layout and 

describes the minor upgrades that will be made to the 
new building to Mary Buttell and Fr. Brian Welter.

More details on the new IPF home office and 
further pictures can be seen throughout the 

magazine.  

Living Stones – Building a Foundation for the 
Future campaign will be launching soon!
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IPF New Home Office Floor Plan



8

Visionary
Anonymous (4)
Archdiocese of Denver
Msgr. John Esseff
Esseff Foundation
Gerald and Suzanne Ganse
James Kineen
Dan and Sheryl Moran
Louis and Rosemary Oberndorf
Estate of Allen and Charlotte Wiebelhaus

Companion
Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Lorene Jewell
Knights of Columbus Nebraska 

Jurisdication
Donald Krupa
John and Carol Maginn
Dr. Vincent and Lucy Miscia
Queen of Peace Catholic Church
Serra International Foundation
Herman and Ellen Weist
Donald and Angie Wells

Benefactor
Chris and Peggy Berens
Carmelite Monastery, Des Plaines, IL
Deacon Michael and Valerie Conzett
Duane Dowd
Dan and Dr. Denise Drvol
Judy Harvey
James and Kathy Helget
Elaine Hussman
Maschka Family Foundation
John and Carol Mullen
Betty Shrier
Robert and Mary Stuart
Rev. Mark Toups
Tom and Jane Werner

Sponsor
James and Pamela Acuff
Deacon Chuck and Susan Adams
Anonymous (4)
Anna Falcon Arthurs
Diocese of Austin
Rev. John Bauer
Jay and Luci Bolding
Kathleen Brennan
Diane Burton

Mary Buttell
Rev. Robert Cadrecha
Msgr. John Cippel
Jack and Judy Cozzens
Dr. Paul and Becky Diekmann
Daniel Cardinal DiNardo
Dr. Stephen and Sharon Doran
Katy Dornbos
Dr. Steven and Elizabeth Feldhaus
Scott and Michelle Fries
Bishop James Golka
Patrick and Beth Gorup
Russell Jean Gray, Jr.
Jon and Victoria Hanna
Rev. Christopher Hartshorn
Rev. Norman Hunke
Immaculate Conception Catholic Church
Rev. Mark Ivany
Diocese of Joliet
Kathy Kanavy
Kathleeen Knight
Tom and Kathy Koley
Michael Krell
Michael and Mary Leighton
Randy and Debra Lenhoff
Edward and Joan McCarthy

Received between January 1, 2021 and December 31, 2021

Blessings

IPF regrets any errors or omissions.   
If you notice an error, please contact the Institute at 402-280-3905 or email ipf@creighton.edu.

Some of the 28 seminarians who attended the December 2021 Pre-Ordination Retreat smile for the camera before they 
prepare to return home to their dioceses.
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Blessings, continued
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Morning of 
Reflection 
Opportunities

Enrich your Lenten season and join 
us on Saturday, March 19, 2022, at 
Christ the King Church in Omaha. 
We will begin with Mass at 8:15 am, 
followed by a presentation from 
Fr. Rich Gabuzda and the IPF staff.  
The title of Fr. Rich’s talk will be, “St. 
Joseph:  Father of the Interior Life.” 
We look forward to seeing many of 
our IPF friends in person. To register, 
go to our website at  
https://priestlyformation.org . There 
is also more information on our 
Facebook page.
We have more great news!  If you 
enjoyed Fr. Cadrecha’s Advent 
reflection video, then you will be 
excited to learn that he will also be 
presenting a Lenten reflection.  It 
will be available for viewing on our 
website during Lent. Watch for an 
email from IPF announcing when the 
video becomes available.
Allow IPF to help you deepen your 
relationship with Jesus and walk 
closer with Him during this Lenten 
season. Don’t miss out on the 
camaraderie of these special events.

Blessings, continued
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Nancy Johnson
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Richard and Mary Kelly
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Tim and Kari Kudron
Rev. Joe Kuharski
Daniel and Nancy Kuhl
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Dr. Edward and Beth McGill
Jim and Mary Jo McNamara
Patrick and Sarah Mealey
St. Michael the Archangel Church
Fran Mignon
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Rev. Arthur Proulx
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Rev. Mark Searles
Jerry Sestak
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Rev. Martin Vu
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A New Home for the Institute for 
Priestly Formation

Several years ago, aware of the need to plan for the future, a group of trusted advisors encouraged the 
Institute for Priestly Formation leadership to engage in a strategic planning process. Among other program-
based suggestions, the planning team recommended, and the Board accepted, a plan for a new home for the IPF 
office that would reflect the national outreach of the Institute, provide a more collaborative working space for our 
growing Institute and Foundation staff and give us more visibility and accessibility to our steadfast supporters in 
Omaha.

Having received the support of extremely generous lead gifts, the Institute is now poised to confidently move 
ahead with this plan and has purchased a new building in Omaha that will provide for a collaborative and inviting 
working space for our IPF team and participants. This new office will set us on the path for a strong and vibrant 
future – a future that depends on your support!
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Blessings, continued
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William and Margaret Welter
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Patrick and Jean Butler
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Tom and Jody Byam
Bishop Peter Byrne
John and Mary Bystrom
Rev. Nicholas Cachia
Ron and Shelley Cacka
Rev. Gregg Caggianelli
Therese Caliendo
Harry and Mary Capadano III
Beth Carlson
Salvadore and Mary Carta
Joseph and Nancy Casey
Frank Casey
Catholic Daughters of America No. 2604
Dr. Thomas and Cheryl Cavel
Kathleen Chamberlain
Richard and Joyce Chapman
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Blessings, continued
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John and Terri Crudo
Judith Culbertson
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Michael and Kara D’Ercole
Alan and Deanna D’Agosto
Peter Daiker

Lucretia Danielson
Rev. Connor Danstrom
Virginia Davidsaver
Deacon Michael and Joan Davis
Rev. Eugenio de la Rama
Joan Dean
Richard and Melba Dean
Rev. Mark DeCelles
Ed Deery
Bishop Donald DeGrood
Jean Dellamano
Rev. Shane Deman
Keith and Teri Deras
Joseph Dey
Taylor Dieckman
Edwin and Rose Ann Divis
Rev. Jeffrey Dobbs
Mike and Sue Dobel
Antone Dobrauc
Patrick Donahue
Doug and Cortney Donaldson
Rev. B. Thomas Donovan
Mae Doty
Jane Doucette
Isaac Doucette
Schuyler Dougherty
Rev. Christopher Downey
Rev. Adam Droll
John and Ann Ducey
Joyce Duffy
Judith Duffy
Dr. Michael and Mary Dulac
Rick Echevarria

Marlyn and Mary Eckerson
Jon and Paula Eden
Dr. John and Pat Edney
Rev. David Egan, Jr.
Sheila Eickhoff
Rev. Ryan Elder
Elmwood Pharmacy
Joseph and Judy Engelbert
David and Donna Erker
Robert and Joan Ertz
Dennis and Kathy Esch
Kirk and Elaine Estee
Rev. Glenn Evers
Woody Falgoust
Ronald and Corene Faltin
Rev. Thomas Fangman, Jr.
Eric Faurote
Robert and Linda Fell
Rev. Brian Feller
Gilbert Fendrick
Rev. Luke Ferris
Deacon Terry and Karen Ficenec
Ray and Karen Filipowicz
Deacon David and Peggy Fischman
Rev. Joseph Fitzgerald
James Michael Fitzgerald
Dr. Tim and Therese Fitzgibbons
Dr. Robert and Karen Fitzgibbons
Patrick and Sharon Flanery
Patricia Fleming
Deacon Michael and Cindy Fletcher
Terry Fletcher
Mike and Donna Foley
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Expanding 
Possibilities

IPF participated in a year-long strategic study by an 
outside professional organization to map the future. It was 
recommended at the time to move off the Creighton Campus 
to further establish IPF as a national and locally independent 
organization.

Creighton University gave notice that the Campion House 
was in need of repurposing and necessary time was given for 
IPF to relocate.

A Building Committee was formed, and a real estate 
agent was selected. The Building Committee visited multiple 
properties.

The Finance Committee conducted a comparison of other 
non-profits similar in size to IPF. Research was conducted as 
to IPF’s financial sustainability, and the decision to buy, rent, or 
build a new office was examined.

A consultation with the IPF Corporate Board took place.  
They reviewed the research of the Building Committee and 
gave approval to buy a building.

The IPF Foundation Board was also consulted and 
presented with the research. They also gave approval to buy a 
building.

A Capital Campaign to raise funds is underway and a loan to 
buy the building was secured.

Craig and Georgia Ford
Margaret Ann Fouts
Sue Fraley
Rev. Gerard Francik
Rev. Francis Frankovich
Lawrence Fredrick
John Frenking
Godfrey Friedt
Daniel and Dorothy Fritsch
Dan Fucinaro
Dave Fuller
Theresa Gabuzda
Edmund Galas
Ruth Gappa
Michael and Kelleigh Garland
Bridget Garland
Susan Garland
Joan Gatz
Michael and Colleen Gawley
Michael and Ginny Geis
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Barry and Agnes Gerken
Brady Gibson
Rev. Kenneth Gill
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Sidney and Susan Gnann
Albert Goblirsch
Bishop Raymond Goedert
Greg and Mary Goergen
Rev. Martin Goetz
Rev. Seth Gogolin
Jeffery and Cathy Gokie
Robert and Lisa Goldsmith
Matthew and Christine Gollobit
Keith and Mary Gonzales
Rev. Scott Goodfellow
Alicia Goodwin
John and Mary Gorman
Rev. John Gournas
Deacon David and Ruth Ann Graef
Nanette Graff
Rev. David Graham
Kathleen Grandsaert
Rich Graniewski
Shelly Gray
Chuck and Jeannie Greco
Diane Greiner
George and Kathryn Grieb
Rev. John Grimes
Bishop Jeffrey Grob
Mike and Kathy Gross
Deacon Randy and Pamela Grosse
Jerome Guld
Shane and Shirley Gunderson
Kim Gundy
Rev. William Gurnee
Deacon Omar and Miriam Gutierrez
Dr. Patrick and Amy Hagen
Patrick Hagen
Jerry and Pat Hahn

Blessings, cont.

Preparation for IPF’s New Home 
Office in Omaha



Blessings, continued

Rick Hanna
Marilyn Hansen
Marge Harman
Phyllis Harper
Larry and Susan Harr
Rev. Ben Hasse
Judy Haug
Barbara Hauptman
John and Mary Hauschild
Richard Hautzinger
Kathy Havranek
John and Ann Hawkins
Edward and Mary Heavican
Kathryn Hecht
John Heenan
Scott and April Heimes
Thomas and Gayle Heldridge
Bill and Mary Katherine Helget
Adam and Shannon Herink
Tom Herink
Guillermo Hernandez
Laura Hickman
Bishop Ronald Hicks
Dr. Thomas and Sue Hilgers
Tammy Hill
Mac Hill
Noreen Hoeper
Duane Hoesing
Rev. Paul Hoesing
Matthew Hoesing
Rev. Steven Hoffman
Rev. Paul Hoffman
Daniel and Sheila Hoffmann
Rev. Lawrence Hoffmann
Marcia Holbrook
Toni Holiday
James and Sandra Hollenbeck
Rev. Mark Hollis
Honest Inc.
Charlie Honke

Dr. Michael Hoonhout
Norris and Carol Hoover
Deacon Rich and Linda Hopkins
Ron and Linda Hospodka
Dr. Robert and Theresa Howell
William Hower
Grant and Sharon Hrabovsky
Gerald and Ann Hug
Mark Hughes
Rita Hughes
Gary and Mary Huliska
Gerald Hunt
Rev. Robert Ianelli
Michael and DeAnn Intrieri
Dr. Robert and Marianne Ivany
Loretta Ivany
George and Mary Jackelen
Beverly Jackson
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.
St. James Parish Council
Richard Janousek
Paul and Barbara Jansen
John and Carrie Jenkins
Barbara Johnson
Mary Johnson
Lisa Prinz Johnson
Dede Johnson
Paula Johnson
Maureen Johnson
James Jones
James and Marcia Jones
Richard Jones
Tony Jones
Rev. Walter Jong-A-Kiem
Rick and Kathy Kalal
Fred and Marie Kambach
Susan Kambhu
Margaret Kaminski
Rev. Dan Kampschneider
Chuck and Kathy Karnik

Don Kasper
Estate of Bette Kathol
Robert and Theresa Keefe
Rev. James Keiter
David and Marilyn Keller
Kevin and Gaelyn Kelly
Jonathan Kelly
Rev. John Kennealy
James Kennedy
Mary Kennedy
Steve and Julie Kenney
Thomas and Danielle Kenny
Linda Kerkman
Rev. Jason Kern
Scott and Suzanne Kerr
Timothy Kerr
Paul and Brigid Kerschinske
Donna Killoughey Bird
Rev. James King
Rev. Chad King
Marquetta Kinnamon
Jerry and Patty Kinney
Catherine Kitchens
Wendell and Sabrina Klein
Deacon Stephan and Helen Kliethermes
Verlan Kline
Kathleen Kloppenborg
Jo Anne Klosner
Alice Klug
Rich and Jackie Kmiecik
Rev. Marcus Knecht
Knights of Columbus Council #2716
Patrick and Stephanie Knobbe
Jean Cimpl Knox
Lynn and Maria Knudtson
Rev. August Koeune
Kokesh Family Trust
David and Joanne Kolenda
Katherine Komar
Tom and Sue Korgie

For 28 years the Institute for Priestly 
Formation has been a financially 
independent 501(c)(3) corporation housed on 
the Creighton University campus in Omaha, 
Nebraska. In 2022, we began a new era for 
IPF with the purchase of a new home office 
in Omaha. The success of the Living Stones 
– Building a Foundation for the Future 
campaign will provide the Institute with the 
needed support to continue its mission and 
remain financially sound.

By paying off the cost of the five year building loan, IPF will save approximately $72,000 in interest the first 
two years and $169,200 in interest and principal payments over the following three years.  This would be a total 
savings of $241,200 over five years.

The Need
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Estimated Costs for 
New IPF Building

Building Purchase
Chapel
Building Finishes
Technology
State-of-the-Art 
Boardroom
Artwork, Donor Wall, 
and Building Signage
Furniture & Appliances
Exterior Repair
Grounds & Maintenance 
Building Fund

Total Facilities Costs

Moving Costs
Campaign Costs

Total Building  
Campaign Costs

Donations Received
Remaining Goal

$2,100,000
$200,000
$304,000
$125,000
$75,000 

$100,000 

$65,000
$60,000

$300,000
 

$3,329,000

$50,000
$75,000

$3,454,000
 

$1,500,000
$1,954,000

Blessings, continued

Rick and Meredith Koubsky
William and Mary Kovar
Rev. Russell Kovash
Ron and Jan Kramer
Marcel and Sheila Kramer
Paul and Miki Kramper
Dr. Ralph and Carol Kramper
Dr. Bernie and Kathy Kratochvil
Gerald and Meg Krause
Phil and Denise Kreski
Mary Jo Kriz
Helen Kronschnabel
Grace Krzemien
Rev. John Kucera
Mary Ann Kuhn
John and Deb Kukula
Stan and Pat Kurtz
Steve and Carol Kuzelka
Deacon Joe and Rene Laird
Rev. Timothy Lange
Greg and Mary Lange
Eddie Lankas
Carol Lankford
Brigette Larson
Mike and Beth Larson
Jerry Lasseigne
Bill and Carol Latka
Bruce Lawler
Rita Lawler
Joan Lawlor
Rev. Douglas LeCaptain
Ed and Lois LeFebvre
Deacon Pat and Rosie Lenz
Lee Leriger
William and Marion Lester
Li Ohana Revocable Trust AGMT
George and Mary Liebentritt
Tim and Marilou Lonergan
Deacon Dennis and Kathy Lovell
Rev. Matt Lowry
Joan Luebbert
Deacon Steve and Angie Luna
Thomas and Jean Lund
Tom and Nancy Lund
Colleen Lynch
Gretchen Mack
Kent and Lisa Maguire
Brian and Barbara Maher
Dr. Patrick and Anne Mahoney
Marilyn Mailliard
Stephen and Sara Mainelli
Don and Sue Mandel
Jo Ann Mandolfo
Rev. Charles Mangano
Laura Mann
Rev. John March
Deborah Marcil
Marist Sisters
Mary Marshall
Angela Martin
Mark Martin
Arthur Massey

Dr. Julie Masters
Donald Matulek, Jr
John and Bobbi Matyja
Myron and Arlene Mayberger
Rob and Marueen Mayer
John and Marianne McCandless
Judith McCarren
Mike and Mary McCawley
Steven McClernon
Dave McClow
Kevin and Denise McCoy
Barry McCullough
Betty McEvoy
Dan McGill
John and Gretchen McGill
Cheryl McGill
Trevor and Jamie McGill
Robert McGowan Jr.
Bruce and Kris McGregor
Mary McKeon
Thomas and Sara McKeon
Sheila McMahon
Mark McNamara
Deacon David and JoAnn 

Medeiros
Craig and Heather Meier
Eugene and Mary Ann Meister
Kira Mello
Barbara Melser
Moira Melvin
Rev. Thomas Merkel
Rev. Michael Merkt
Jim and Elaine Meyer
Pat and Karey Meysenburg
Greg and Janie Mikuls
Lorraine Miller
Michaela Miller
Dan and Natalie Miller
John and Mary Mimick
Jo Anne Mirabelli
Peter and Renilda Mishek
Donna Moga
Tim and Diane Mohatt
Elizabeth Moix
Robert and Marge Monaco
Rev. Timothy Monahan
PJ and Annie Morgan
Rev. Patrick Moser
Jennifer Moser
Sheri Muckey
Dr. Robert and Diane Muelleman
Michael and Barbara Muellner
Msgr. Michael Muhr
Mary Ellen Mulcahy
Tim and Kristi Mundorf
Brian and Jamie Mundt
Dr. Richard Murphy
Duncan and Ruth Murray
Rev. Dale Nau
Christina Navis
Alison Navratil
Owen and Betty Neary
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IPF Corporate Board 
Members

Blessings, continued

James Nebel
Joseph Nebel
Henry Nejfelt
Paul Nelsen
George and Kathy Nelson
Jim and Sheila Nelson
Roy and Lucy Neneman
Ray and Patty Neppl
Rev. Brian Noel
Lee Noel
Rev. Mark Nolte
Michael Nuschy
Joseph Nuss
William and Mary Ochsner
John and Ann O’Donnell
Lois O’Gara
Linda O’Hare
Vern and Jan Ohlinger
Joan O’Keefe
Rev. Kizito Okhuoya
Mary Helen Olsen
Eric and Monica Olson
Pat and Peggy O’Malley
Archdiocese of Omaha
Rev. Thomas Orlando
Robert Ortman
Rev. Gary Ostrander
Daniel and Jenni Owens
Rev. Joseph Paddock
John and Kristina Pakiz
Joseph and Therese Paladino
Richard Palasz
Msgr. Robert Panke
Donna Paolucci
Josei Papa
Rev. John Parks
Jim and Mary Patterson
J. Scott Paul
Kelli Pavlish
Rev. Michael Pawelko
Roger and Mary Peirce
Clint Pella
Rev. Jorge Perales
Rev. Michael Petering
Janis Peters
Deacon Dick and Jan Petersen
Petersen Heavey Equipment, LLC
Jo Ann Peterson
John and Melinda Peterson
Rev. Michael Petkosek
Neil and Becky Pfeifer
Lorraine Pierce
Mike Piernicky
Kari and Michael Pierson
Rev. John Pietramale
Dr. Bimbo Pietro
Barbara Pille
Mark Pilon
Gary and Debbie Pink
Franklin and Elizabeth Pinter
Alfred and Jean Pisasale
Greg Plank

Robert and Beth Plante
Jackie Pletan
Dennis and Denise Podjenski
Rev. Tim Podraza
Matthew Pohlman
Matthew Potter
Delmer and Mary Jane Powell
David and Joanne Preng
Dr. Elizabeth Prigge
Jamie Quinlan
Yvonne Rafferty
Robert and Michelle Ramaekers
Patrick and Shirley Ramaekers
Dan and Vicki Ramaekers
Rich and Colleen Ramm
Mary Rankin
Ed and Jo Rasmussen
Jane Rau
Robert and Barbara Redmond
Dr. Patricia Reed
Dan and Janelle Reeder
John and Sharon Reefe
Thomas and Maricela Regan
Kris Reicks
Deacon Jay and Mary Ann Reilly
Brian and Christine Reilly
Rev. Timothy Reker
Jeff and Mari Rensch
ReRuns R Fun, Inc.
Joseph and Lois Ricceri
Connie Ricci
Patrick and Margaret Ricketts
Pam Ridder
John and Nadine Ries
Brad Riffel
Rev. Edward Riley
Robert and Mary Riviere
Joanne Roberts
Patrick and Teresa Roche
Rev. Danny Santos Rodrigues
William Rogers
Larry and Amy Roland
Dennis and Shirley Ronspies
Rev. John Rooney
Terry Root
David and Mary Rossman
Rev. Charles Rowe
Rev. Blake Rozier
Dr. Susan Rubinstein
Joseph and Regina Rudawski
Paul Ruff
Elaine Russell
Tom and Kathryn Russell
Alice Ryan
Mary Ryan
Nancy Ryan
Andy and Teresa Ryba
Caroline Safford
Jaymes and Christine Salestrom
Sr. M. Rosella Salvato, I.H.M.
Mark and Kim Samuelson
Rev. Edward Sanchez

Archbishop Samuel Aquila
Archbishop George Lucas
Bishop Andrew Cozzens
Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Kathy Kanavy
Sheryl Moran
Rev. James Rafferty
Joanne Sweeney
Rob Zimmerman

IPF Foundation 
Board Members

Patrick Corrigan
Deacon George Esseff, Jr.
Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Kathy Kanavy
Louis Oberndorf
Timothy O’Neill
Rev. Steven Stillmunks

IPF Financial 
Council Members

Jay Bolding
Michael Lawler
John Maginn
Herman Weist

Building Project 
Manager

Rob Zimmerman
Principal, Project Advocates

IPF Executives

Rev. Brian Welter, Executive 
Director
Mary Buttell, President of the 
IPF Foundation



Blessings, continued

Todd and Megann Sauer
Brian and Amy Sauser
Susan Scanland
John and Cheryl Schanbacher
Judith Schenkelberg
Mark and Lisa Scherer
Sara Scheunemann
Michael Schilmoeller
Meghan Schlattmann
Jeanne Schmidt
Bill and Geri Schmidt
Vitus and Bev Schmidt
Msgr. Bernard Schmitz
Joseph and Mary Scholl
John and Toni Schroeder
Larry and Debbie Schroer
Bill and Barbara Schumacher
James Schutz
Jim and Jane Schutz
Rev. Hugh Schwartz
Mark Schwietz
Vern and Mary Seier
Rev. Donald Shane
Tim and Mary Sheehan
Thomas and Cindy Shimerda
Marian Shough
James and Marie Shovelain
Terry and Kathy Sibbernsen
Tom and Jan Simpson
Rev. Kyle Sladek
Thomas and Mary Ann Sladek
Tim and Dorothy Slattery
William and Margaret Ann Sly
Cathy Smith
Paula Smith
Dr. James and Marguerite Smith
Gavin and Stephanie Smith
Marty and Alice Smith

Kathleen Smithberg
Brad and Louise Speer
Doug Spellman and Kathi Curry
Gene and Marilyn Spence
Jim and Lori Sperry
Loretta Spesia
Bettie Spethman
Rev. Michael Speziale
Gigi Stamp
Gregory Stangler
Msgr. Michael Steber
Msgr. Ralph Steffensmeier
Rev. Jim Steffes
Karol Stegman
Judy Steimle
Lance and Mary Ann Steinbruck
Robert and Sandy Stier
Joshua Stika
Richard and Trudy Stodola
Stoppini Foundation
Rev. William Straten
Sara Strattan
John and Tanya Straub
Christopher and Sarah Stravitsch
Linda Stryker
Paul and Mary Stultz
Robert and Jane Stutzman
Rev. Paul Sullivan
Ruth Sullivan
Jim Swanson
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Rev. Joseph Taphorn
Steve and Tina Targy
Daniel Taute
Shane Taylor
Rev. Tyler Tenbarge
Mary Thamm
James Theby

Rev. Mathias Thelen
Gary Thibault
Jerome and Margaret Mary Thoendel
Janine Thompson
Lawrence Thummel
Mark and Margaret Thurber
Dennis and Judith Tierney
Rev. James Tigges
Rev. Randy Timmerman
Ann Timpe-Brennan
Kurt and Ann Tjaden
Rev. Armando Tolosa
Clark and Beth Tomlinson
Steve and Cecelia Tonn
Leslie Torstenson
Donald and Kathleen Tracy
Rev. Edmond Travers, M.S.C.
Carol Trigg
Patrick and Sue Tucker
Alan Tvrdy
Marjorie Uerling
Gene Ulses
Union Pacific FFEG Charity Custodial 

Account
Jane Urbanski
Herman and Carol Vacca
Kathy and Jenny Valasek
Ivan and Mary Van Dyke
Rev. Chad VanHoose
Kristin Vankat
Mary Ann Versaw
Tom and Jan Vidmar
Anisha Vinny
Rev. Joseph Vogel
Chad Vokoun
Bruce and Susan Vosburg
Justin and Nicole Vossen
Caryn Vukelich

Updates to the New Home Office
Purchased in January 2022, the building is located in Omaha’s Miracle Hills 

Office Park and has easy access to the interstate, local parishes, and the city’s 
main thoroughfare, Dodge Street.  The 10,000 sq. ft. single-story building is in 
excellent shape with some modest upgrades:

• Construction of 35-seat small chapel within the building
• State-of-the-art conference room to accommodate communication 

with board members and faculty nationwide
• Small conference room
• Construction of two new offices for additional full-time staff members
• Technology equipment, network, and software
• Minor cosmetic finishes, paint, new flooring, and LED lighting

17
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Building Rooms
In addition to the updates on pg.  17, the 10,000 sq. ft. 

building for IPF will include the following: 
• Large parking lot
• Lobby area
• Open concept floor plan: 7 open area offices for 

support staff and 7 enclosed offices
• Workroom for staff
• Small kitchen and breakroom
• Open area to invite people to gather

Blessings, continued

Ken and Beth Vyvlecka
Bill and Sherry Wachtler
Kathryn Wachtler
Joe Wagner
Gina Waite Smith
Brian Waldron
Don and Rita Wall
Shannon Walsh
Doug and Betty Walsh
Randy and Andrea Walther
Mary Ward
Joseph and Helen Wardian
Susan Waters
Charles and Janice Wear
Mark and Carol Weber
Don and Virginia Wegener
David and Lynn Weist
Lori Wells
Richard and Ginny Weston
Paul and Peggy Weston
Chris and Kathy Wheeler
Warren and Nancy Whitted
Christopher and Stefanie Wiedenfeld
Dennis and Claudia Wier
Rev. Andrew Williams
Bernard and Rose Wilson
David and Julie Wilson
Donald Wilson
Matthew and Melissa Wilson
Rev. Thomas Wilson
Russell Winkelbauer
Janet Wintle
Bob and Marian Wolf
Patrick and Silvia Wolff
Kitty Wright
Austin Young
Diane Young
Joseph and Denise Ziegler
Bishop David Zubik

Partner
Kay Abrahamsen
John Addy
Richard and Jane Ainsworth
Virginia Aita
Carol Albaugh-Manning
Grace Albers
Jeanne Alexander
Amazon Smile Foundation
Ann Marie Amick
Roberta Amis
Rev. Michael Andrade
Anonymous (4)
Beverly Anstey
Vince and Linda Antonelli
John Arkfeld
Gerald Austgen
Kevin Axelson
Antoinette Bac
Mike and Cathy Badura
Ron and Kathy Bagby
Linda Baker
Patrick and Christine Baldwin
Todd and Deb Banchor
Linda Bannister
Emily Barker
Monica Barry
James Batis
Brien and Noel Baude
Benjamin and Maggie Bauman
Melissa Baumbach
Mary Bayne
Luke and Robin Bearth
Leonard and Maureen Becker
Valentine and Joanne Bednarski
John Bellavia, Jr.
Jeff and Karla Beller
Jean Bellinghausen
Steven Belt
Luke and Alice Benes

Monica Benzel
Robert and Kristin Berg
Tom and Ann Berger
Carol Biba
Patricia Biesiadny
James Bird
Eddie Biwer
Mary Ann Blair
Brian Blaney
Terry and Michaela Bolamperti
Florence Bolte
Jean Bond
Robert and MaryAnn Boscardin
Robert and Anne Bothe
Jerry and Michaeleen Boulay
Matthew Bowe
Ron Boyce
Monica Boyle
Kent and Carol Brady
Michael and Lisa Brandon
W. D. Bray
Patrick and Mary Broderick
Lloyd and Betty Brooks
John Brozovich
Mary Bruckner
Joe and Patty Brudney
Paula Buck
Max Burbach
Martha Burgos
Sue Busch
Ian and Lisa Butler
Gerald and Sharon Butnick
Joseph and Rosemary Byam
Debra Bylund
Rita Bystrek
Josephine Caliendo
Martin J. Callaghan III
Louis and Frances Callegari
Beverly Campbell
Carmen Carbullido
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Blessings, continued

Rita Carlson
Todd and Janet Carlson
Johnnie Carter
Ron and Anne Carter
Judy Casey
Joseph Casey, Sr.
Catholic Daughters of the Americas 

Court #877
Catholic Daughters of the Americas 

Court #2511
Vicky Centarri
Chris and Jane Chapman
Margie Chartrand
Eileen Chekal
Kay Chelberg
Adam Christensen
Dan Clifford
Patricia Coenen
Rev. Daniel Cogut
Msgr. William Collins
Levin and Barb Collins
Jonathan Collins
Steven and Pamela Connick
Barbara Considine
Mary Ann Cooley
Victoria Coon
Scott and Lisa Cooney
Frank Coppola
David and Margaret Cotton
Ed and Eileen Cotty
Rev. Gary Coulter
Peggy Cross
Rev. Joseph Cwik

Jennifer Cyr
Jeanette Dahlem
Joseph Daly
Lori Danner
Bradley Davis
Kathleen Davis
Craig and Cindy Dempsey
Don Dendinger
Deacon Astry Deraly
Thu Derouin
Terrence Devlin
Betty DeWall
Cathy DeWeese
Josie Dieter
Deacon Lonnie and Mary Dinneen
Kenneth Dirksen
Carrie Donovan
Judy Doran
John Dorman
Virginia Draus
Darlene Drefs
Deacon Gregg and Carol Drvol
Joan Dunlap
Dennis and Diana Dunning
Pat Durrie
Rev. Franklin Dvorak
Katherine Dyche
Ginny Elston
Jim and Linda Ely
Mark and Janine Emmons
Kevin and Cindy Engelkamp
Judy Erdei
Dan and Cheryl Erker

Diane Evanac
Rev. Jude Ezuma
Manuel Falk
Cynthia Farkas
Theresa Farmer
Maya Fayad
Doug and Becky Feagan
Jerome and Betty Fenna
Edward Ferrante
Shawn Ferrell
Rev. Kevin Fields
Robert and Andrea Fillaus
Dennis and Sharon Finnegan
Ted and Dorothy Fischer
Joyce Fitch
Donald Flaxbeard
Darlene Flesner
Joe and Linda Flott
Dean Flyr
Josh Fochek
Tom and Tammy Fonfara
Mary Foster
Joseph and Bonnie Fowler
Terry and Elizabeth Foxhoven
Franciscan Sisters T.O.R. of Penance of 

the Sorrowful Mother
Tami Fraser
Frank Freihaut
Vern and Clarie Friese
Nancy Fullwood
Maria Fulton
Dee Gaeta
Fred and Jody Galata
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Blessings, continued

Kevin and Sally Gallagher
Warren and Marinell Garnatz
Jeff and Donna Garrett
Rev. James Garvey
Sr. Jane Gaughan
Helen Geisler
Mark Gerow
Armand and Mary Rae Gibbons
Michael Gill
Dianne Gill
John Gillogly
John and Mary Godek
Kathy Goodman
Mary Goodwin
Eric and Theresa Gottuso
Ellen Gow
Linda Grady
Verda Graff
Matt and Lisa Gravelle
Barb Gray
Nancy Greco
C.J. and Amanda Green
Mary Beth Green
DeWayne Greim
Mildred Greitens
Patrick Griffin and Karen Stander
Scott and Leigh Groth
Msgr. Roger Grundhaus
Sue Gruttemeyer
Rita Guenette
Russ Gurciullo
Keith and Deborah Habrock
Vicki Hageman
Tim and Cyd Hall
Michael Hall
Michael Halller Jr.
Thomas and Mary Halpin
Cynthia Hamata
Deacon Bob and Lori Hamilton
Darlene Handrick
Rosemary Hansen
Adam and Lisa Hansen
Harlan Hansen
Gary Harkness
Sandy Harral
Beverly Harral
Ruth Harrington
Sophia Hauxwell
Mary Jo Havlicek
Donald and Marg Hawk
Joanne Hazell
Nancy Hazuka
Robert and Lol Heenan
Victoria Hegarty
Al and Cindy Heimes
Richard Henderson
Monica Hendrickson
Kathy Henvey
Kenneth Herman
Jef and Katie Higgason
Kevin Higgins
Charles and Anna Hill

Carol Hilt
Michael Hinrictts
Lisa Hobday
Jeff and Melanie Hoffmann
Marie Holiday
Richard and Carmen Hood
Rev. Monte Hoyles
James Hubschman
Tim Huffman
Steven Hughes
William Hughes
Cathy Hula
Norma Jablonski
Dave and Debi Jackson
Rose Ann Jackson
Chris and Michala Jacobson
Edward and Linda Janeczko
John and Mary Jankowski
James and Patricia Jansen
David and Jean Jaskierny
Connie Jessen
Jeff and Joan Johnson
William and Maureen Johnson
Richard Johnson
Georgia Johnson
Kathie Kaczmarek
Kevin and Julie Kaminski
Dennis and Norma Kathman
Jolene Kathol
Michael Katona
Florence Kaup
Joseph and Tami Kaup
Simon and Aileen Kazinetz
Mary Keitel
Vivian Kelley
Kathleen Kelley
Patricia Kemp
Chuck and Kathy Kensinger
Bill and Maureen Kessler
Rev. Peter Kieffer
Caroline Kiehn
Ken and Diane Kielniarz
Roselin Kile
Carole Kimmel
Dr. Timothy and Marilyn Kingston
Susan Kinney
Harold and Margaret Kinney
Sheri Kirk
James and Mary Kirkpatrick
Diane Kirsch
Cindy Klassen
Don and Janelle Kleffner
Rev. Anthony Klein
Ron and Carol Kluck
Rick and Sandy Kmiecik
Jeffrey Knapp
Elizabeth Knapp
Nancy Kneifl
Knights of Columbus Council #10184
Clyde and Mary Ann Knoblauch
Rita Knopik
Mark Kocsis



21

A Prayer for Priests

Dear Lord,

We pray that the 
Blessed Mother wrap 
her mantle around your 
priests and through her 
intercession strengthen 
them for their ministry.

We pray that Mary will 
guide your priests to 
follow her own words, 
“Do whatever He tells 
you” (Jn 2:5).

May your priests have 
the heart of St. Joseph, 
Mary’s most chaste 
spouse.

May the Blessed 
Mother’s own pierced 
heart inspire them to 
embrace all who suffer 
at the foot of the cross.

May your priests be 
holy, filled with the fire 
of your love seeking 
nothing but your 
greater glory and the 
salvation of souls.

Amen.

Blessings, continued

Paul and Marie Kohl
Ronald and Joanne Kohn
Daniel Kopczynskie
Tom and Pat Kopfle
Jean Korff
Joanne Korol
Joan Kowal
Anthony Koziol
Leo and Marj Kramer
Rev. James Kramper
Marty and Stefani Kreifels
Laurita Krejci
Dave and Carol Krick
Ralph and Janice Kroenke
Leonard Kruse
Rick and Stacy Kuehn
Rose Kuhry
Roy and Diane Kuncl
Dale Kurtenbach
Jeff and Melissa Kuskie
Elizabeth Labanowski
Peg Lacy
Jeff and Janice Lang
Thomas and Laurie Lange
Karen Lange
David and Brenda Langenberg
Larry and Dorothy Lanphier
Marilyn LaPorta
Sandi Larson
Jean Lauer
Boyd and Judith Lauritsen
Florence Lavender
Mary Jo Leahy
Tamara Lemmer
Tony Leonardo
Phyllis Leonardo
Joan Liekhus
Sr. Faustina Lightfoot
Robert and Linda Limbach
Eugene Lisko
Judy Lookabill
Fran Loos
Larry and Grace Lord
Bernie and Peg Lorkovic
Joan Lukas McLaughlin
Rita Macaulay
Madonna House
Steve and Maggie Maher
John Mahony
Don and Dawn Malene
Kathy Maly
Hugh Manhart
Joe and Mary Manley
Sam and Lucy Marasco
Pete and Mary Marinkovich
William and Ruth Markhofer
Richard Martin
Nancy Martin
Kathy Marxen
Molly Mattingly
Daniel Matuella
Dr. Marty and Rosie Matz

Mike and Donna May
Jeffrey Mazzone
Marie McCann
Deacon Robert and Peggy 

McClellan
Marlene McClinton
Tom and Barbara McCusker
Nicole McDermott
Bonnie McDowall
Barton and Elizabeth McElligott
Ginny McGargill
John McGowan
Jack McGraw
James McGregor
Jaclyn McKeever
Steven and Gwen McMahan
Mary Jean McManus
Bryan and Mary McPadden
Susan Medina
Tom and Margo Meehan
Ron and Loyce Meister
Janelle Melcher
Moira Janson Melvin
Mary Clare Mendick
Gary and Stephanie Mercer
Charles Merkel
Steve and Joyce Meyers
Audrey Miller
Patty Miller
Sharon Milota
Bob and Sue Mimick
Tom and Jan Mlnarik
Betty Mokay
Debra Molek
Dr. John and Mary Monson
Ettsie Monteleagre
Nigel Moodley
Judith Morrison
Gregory and Jenny Morrison
Mary Morrison
Dr. Kelly Morrow
Moylan Kropp LLC
Sarah Moylan
Patrick and Jennifer Moylan
David and Mary Ann Mucia
Iva Mueller
Matthew and Mary Anne Mullen
Jim Mullin
Harriet Mullin
Joseph and Susan Murray
John and Alicia Mutke
Joe and Barb Nabity
John and Kathleen Nahas
Ellen Neary
Rose Nelson
Jim and Pat Nelson
Joseph and Patti Neuberger
Trinh Nguyen
Rev. Quoc-Viet Nguyen
Joseph and Joan Norman
Jerry Nosek Jr.
Brenda Novak



Blessings, continued

Rev. James Novotny
M. Kathleen O’Brien
Chris and Heather O’Brien
Donna O’Brien
Michael and Bette O’Donnell
Mary Jane O’Donnell
Rose Mary Ohri
Patricia Olender
Craig and Kay Olson
John and Joyce Olson
Rich and Lee Onken
Maria Ortman
Del and Jeanie Ostergaard
Dennis and Ann O’Toole
Judi Otto
Arnaldo Ovalles
Mike and Cathy Pacholski
Cathie Palensky
Dennis Palma
Robert Palma
Mary Pape
Cindy Parent
Michael and Etsu Parente
Deacon Randy and Terri Park
Bryan and Mary Pinker
Shari Lee Parks
Rob and Kay Parlor
Chad and Elizabeth Parsons
Mary Jane Pasewalk
Chris and Jerri Pate
Steve and Dana Patterson
Deacon Keith and Theresa Pavlik
Dwain and Sheila Pedersen
Martha and Jean Pelc
Peggy Percosky
John and Janice Peregoy
Dave Persing
Kevin and Cindy Pfeifer
Ron and Betty Phillips
Rev. John Pietruszka

Susan Pivovar
Mark and Tammy Placzek
Gerald Plendl
Gerald and Margaret Poepsel
Zachary and Julia Pohlman
Amanda Pohlman
John and Sandra Pollack
Kathleen Popelka
Dylan Prentice
Joann Pribyl
Julianne Pribyl
Deacon Terry and Patricia Price
Lorraine Pritchard
John and Mary Pulick
Ralph and Bonni Pulte
Luke and Alice Pumilia
Tom and Beth Pusic
Doug and Margaret Quinn
John and Judy Quinn
Colleen Ramsey
Bob Ratcliffe
Robert and Linda Rausch
Anne Raynor
David Reed
Paul and Lorrie Reed
Joan Reese-Giesman
Bob and Cheryl Reeson
Mary Regan
Frank and Beverly Rehmeier
Don Reiner
David and Janet Reisbig
Janet Rentko
John Respeliers
Rev. Steven Restrepo
Dennis and Ruth Riesselman
Rev. Kevin Ripley
Jack and Judy Robak
Larry and Rose Mary Robb
John and Susie Rogers
Richard Rokusek

Mike and Kristi Rooney
Mary Rosales
Mike and Carole Rose
Clark and Susan Rosenlof
Don Roth
Alan and Kathi Rowch
Steve Rowley
Tom and Therese Rudersdorf
Janice Rutten
Dan and Karen Ryan
Robert Ryba
Peter and Carol Rygol
Pat and Jeanne Salerno
Maria Sanchez
William and Mary Ellen Scarborough
Greg Schatz
Merle and Linda Schlines
Gary and Carole Schmitz
Janet Schmitz
Larry and Nancy Schmitz
Larry Schmitz
Mary Schott
Mel and Susan Schrader
Julie Schram
Robert and Louann Schropp
Rev. Joseph Scorzello, Jr.
Deborah Scott
Paul and Gabriela Sefranek
Marcella Seitz
Jean Seitzer
Ralph and Barb Setter
Eloise Seward
Daniel Seymour
Larry and Kim Shafer
Ann Shelden
Blake and Leisa Sheldon
Joseph and Joan Shields
Lynne Silbernick
Jerrad and Deena Silke
Colleen Simonsen
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Blessings, continued

Cynthia Simpson
Dave and Joanne Sjostedt
Jim and Shirley Skinner
Charles Skripsky
Joseph Sladky
Gregory Slunicko
Larry and Lois Smeal
Joan Smith
Michael and Vicki Smith
Chris and Laura Snere
Karen Snyder
Edward Sobczyk
Mary Sobczyk
Louis Sobczyk
Vern and Judi Somer
Joe and Carole Sopcich
LaNaya Sorensen
Jim and Joann Spurgin
Verl Squire
Joanne Stahura
Bruce Stanley
Victor Stannish
Ken and Paula Stanton
Tom Stanton
Raymond and Beverly Starman
Adrian and Marie Staroscik
Jeanette Sterba
Leo and MaryEllen Stessman
Donald Stevens, Jr.
Lyle and Rosemary Stewart
John and Susan Stolinski
Norene Stoolman
Roger Stracke
William Strahanoski
Ronald and Joyce Stranglen
Morgan Strattan
Warren and Dee Studt
Mary Ann Sturek
Diane Sturm
Alfred and Patricia Suarez

Ivo and JoAnn Suing
Francis Sullivan
Jerome and Mary Jo Sund
Matt and Carol Svehla
Kimberly Swassing
Michael and Paula Swerczek
Claire Swett
Philip and Judith Tamisiea
Donn and Barbara Tassemeyer
Mike and Mary Tessin
Ryan and Andrea Tex
Ricky and Susan Thaden
Timothy Thompson
Kathy Thompson
Ann Thurmond
John and Nan Tiedeman
Catherine Tierney
Thomas and Susan Tierney
Margaret Tigges
Robert and Mary Timmins
Ann Todd
Joseph Tometich
Marie Toth
Rev. Mauricio Tovar
Rick and Mary Treinen
Bonnie Tremel
Sue Trigg
Charles and Amelia Tritz
Lorraine Troupe
John and Barbara Trout
Christine True
Janet Tstee
Linda Tucker
Lynn Turco
Ann Underriner
Janice Underriner
Mario and Kelly Vazquez
Gerald and Linda Vogel
Ronald and Roselyn Volkmer
Larry and Nell Votruba

Dave and Ruth (Caddy) Vyhlidal
Sara Wachter
Joseph and Joyce Wageman
Carol Wakin
Robert and Eleanor Waldvogel
Mary Wallace
Emily Walsh
Rachel Wardian
Bonnie Ware
Barbara Warner
Rev. Daniel Waruszewski
Larry Wedige
Carla Wehling
Rosemary Weide
Virginia Weidner
Gary Weis
Robert and Barbara Welshinger
James Wemhoff
Boyd and Kathy West
Captain Edward and Marvel Whelan, Jr.
Don and Pat Whelan
Tom and Kathy White
Camilla White
Taylor Wiester
Margaret Willburn
Robert and Mary Therese Wille
Dr. Stephen and Lori Williams
Dan Wilson
Terry Wingate
Steve and Sherry Wittrock
Rita Wolfe
Viola Wray
Andrew and Katie Wright
James and Mary Wurgler
Brenda Yawell
Gregory Youell
Joseph and Mary Zaborowski
Frank Zelazny
Rev. James Zimmer
Ron and Connie Zubrod
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Fr. Gregory Abbott
Tamara Lemmer

Fr. Dan Andrews
Donna O’Brien

Fr. Frank Baumert
John and Kristina Pakiz

Fr. Michael Becker
Timothy and Ann Fleming

Mgsr. Larry Beeson
Leo and MaryEllen Stessman

Fr. Christopher Begg
Catherine Kitchens

Fr. David Belt
Dennis and Sue Clark
Robert and Lisa Goldsmith

Fr. Mark Beran
Tom and Jane Werner

Fr. Stephen Boes
Pam Ridder

Fr. Kenneth Borowaik
Knights of Columbus Nebraska 

Jurisdication

Fr. Benjamin Boyd
Therese Caliendo
Dennis and Sue Clark
Ted and Colleen Franco
Robert and Lisa Goldsmith
Matt and Traci Moore
Dan and Beth Wells

Fr. Mark Bridgman
Jay and Tricia Snow

Fr. Maynard Brotherson
Bishop Robert Gruss

Fr. Joshua Brown
Knights of Columbus Nebraska 

Jurisdication

Fr. James Buckley
Matthew and Suzanne Heffron

Fr. Peter Burke
Jerome and Margaret Mary Thoendel

Fr. James Burns
Ann Bock

Fr. Gregory Carl
Mary Bruckner

Fr. Edward Cerny S.S.
Msgr. William Collins

Fr. James Colleran
Charles and Anna Hill

Fr. Stanley Colm
Pam Ridder

Fr. Damien Cook
Matt and Traci Moore
John and Joyce Olson

Fr. Michael Cronin
Ann Bock

Cardinal Blase Cupich
Richard and Diana Cupich

Archbishop Elden Francis Curtiss
Paul and Judy Tamisiea

Cardinal Daniel DiNardo
James Bashaw
Ed Deery
James Kennedy
Rev. Patrick O’Kane
James Robert Wharton
Dr. Michael and Joanna Wolpert

Fr. L. Antony Doss
Patrick and Beth Gorup

Fr. Thomas Dunn
Bob and Joanne Sweeney

Fr. Vincent Eaton S.S.
Msgr. William Collins

Fr. Steve Emanuel
Matt and Carol Svehla

Saint John Paul II Fund
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Honoring the 
Memory of a 
Special Priest

Kate Brennan was never the same 
after that hot July night in 2008, 
when she met her IPF “Spiritual Son,” 
Jorge Gomez-Alvarado, a seminarian 
from the Diocese of Tulsa.  Kate had 
been invited to be part of a new 
Spiritual Moms program at IPF to 
pray for a seminarian son during his 
summer weeks at Creighton.  She 
had been praying for Jorge every 
day since he came to Omaha.

When Kate arrived at Creighton 
for Friends Night, an evening when 
Spiritual Moms meet their spiritual 
sons for the first time, she talked 
with Jorge about her sorrow from her 
mother’s death three months earlier.  
Jorge told Kate that his mother died 
years ago and he ached that she 
would not be at his ordination to give 
him her blessing.  A special bond 
grew between them as they talked 
about missing their mothers.  

At the end of the Friends’ Night 
program, they continued to converse 
as Jorge walked Kate to her car.  

Fr. Alberto Esposito
John and Mary Pulick

Fr. Thomas Fangman, Jr.
Mary Ryan
Larry and Lois Smeal
Brad and Louise Speer

Fr. John Fitzgerald
Rev. Keith Chylinski

Fr. William Foster
Mark Hughes

Msgr. Thomas Furlong
John and Beth Beaudoin
Edward and Linda Janeczko
Donald Krupa

Fr. Richard Gabuzda
Angela Martin

Fr. Augustine Gama
Rob and Katie Zimmerman

Msgr. Robert Gass
Joanne Roberts

Fr. Larry Gillick, S.J.
Don and Rita Wall

Fr. Lloyd Gnirk
Dr. Steven and Elizabeth Feldhaus

Bishop James Golka
Steve and Cecelia Tonn

Fr. Jorge Gomez-Alvarado
Kate Brennan

Fr. Thomas Greisen
Deacon David and Ruth Ann Graef

Fr. Matthew Gutowski
John and Ann Hawkins
John and Kristina Pakiz

Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt
Patrick and Beth Gorup
Bishop Robert Gruss
David and Mary Rossman

Fr. Dennis Hanneman
Glenn Millerd
Robert and Linda Rausch

Fr. Matthew Hardesty
Mary and Phyllis Boone

Fr. Scott Harter
Ted and Colleen Franco
Monica Mackie
Dan and Beth Wells

Fr. Richard Hauser, S.J.
Dr. Richard and Michaela Belatti
Bishop James Golka
Mary Kennedy
Donald and Angie Wells

Fr. Paul Hoesing
Deacon Gordon and DiAnn Bird
Shannon Walsh

Fr. John Horn, S.J.
Bishop Robert Gruss

Fr. John Hynes
Bishop Robert Gruss

Fr. Mark Ivany
Robert and Marianne Ivany
Loretta Ivany
Randy Rinicella

Msgr. Walter Jarvais
Msgr. Paul Bochicchio

Msgr. James Kaczorowski
Charles and Anna Hill

Fr. Rodger Kalscheuer
Edmund Galas

Fr. Daniel Kampschneider
Dr. Steven and Elizabeth Feldhaus

Fr. Charles Kanne, S.J.
Dr. Bernie and Kathy Kratochvil

Fr. Jonathan Kelly
Brent and Michele Pohlman

Fr. Joseph Kelly
Bishop Peter Byrne

Fr. William Kelly, S.J.
Dr. Bernie and Kathy Kratochvil

Fr. Dan Kirby
Lois O’Gara

Fr. Owen Korte
Carmen Carbullido
Sheila Eickhoff
Scott and April Heimes
Kenneth Herman
Jolene Kathol
Alice Klug
Rick and Stacy Kuehn
Robert and Linda Limbach
James McGregor
Audrey Miller
Ivan and Mary Van Dyke
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Honoring the 
Memory of a 
Special Priest (cont.)

When they got to the car, Jorge 
asked Kate to give him her blessing.  
Kate opened a bottle of Lourdes 
water she had brought as a gift 
for Jorge, anointing his head and 
hands while he knelt and bowed 
his head.  Kate asked Our Lady to 
embrace Jorge with Her protection 
and blessings as he continued 
his journey to ordination and in 
his future priesthood.  The special 
motherly blessing with the water 
from Our Lady of Lourdes solidified 
a bond between Kate and Jorge that 
continued beyond Friends Night.

Months, later, Kate and Jorge 
talked by phone.  Jorge said he was 
still using the bottle of water from 
Lourdes to bless others -- and the 
bottle remained full.  In 2011, Kate 
leaned that Fr. Jorge, the young 
seminarian she had prayed for and 
befriended, had been tragically 
killed in a car accident, just seven 
weeks after his ordination.  

To honor his memory, Kate 
opened a St. John Paul II Fund for 
Priests account with the Institute 
for Priestly Formation in Fr. Jorge’s 
name.  Her goal was to fully fund the 
account honoring Fr. Jorge and IPF.  
That goal was reached in late 2021 
and people from his diocese will 
receive it posthumously in 2022.    

If you would like to honor a priest 
who has touched your heart in a 
special way, please consider opening 
or adding to an IPF St. John Paul II 
Fund for Priests account in honor 
or memory of that special priest.  
For Kate, it was a way to honor the 
memory of a spiritual son and a 
blessing from Our Lady on a hot 
summer night at Creighton in 2008.   

Saint John Paul II Fund, cont.
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Fr. David Korth
Kevin and Lora Cooper
Taylor Dieckman
Laura Hickman
Daniel and Sheila Hoffmann
Michael and Susan Knier
Tim and Kari Kudron
Myron and Arlene Mayberger
Brent and Michele Pohlman
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz
Jim Swanson
Jim and Margie Timmerman
Christopher and Stefanie 

Wiedenfeld

Fr. James Kramper
Dr. Kenneth and Norene Pavlik

Msgr. Francis Kubart
Jeffery and Cathy Gokie

Fr. Ken Kuntz
Isaac Doucette
Jane Doucette

Msgr. Paul Langsfeld
Catherine Kitchens

Fr. Timothy Lannon, S.J.
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey
Tim and Francie Conrad
George and Mary Jackelen

Fr. Lydell Lape
Dave and Joanne Sjostedt
Steve and Tina Targy

Fr. Tobias Letak
Jack and Mary Carpenter
John and Gina Coffey
Rick and Sandy Kmiecik
Donald and Angie Wells

Fr. Ryan Lewis
Dr. Steven and Elizabeth 

Feldhaus

Fr. Matt Libra
Trung Nguyen and Lan Tran

Abbot Michael Liebl, O.S.B.
Frank Casey
Jonathan Collins
Gabriel Cuka
Patrick and Betsy Flood
Rick Hanna
Tom Herink
Charlie Honke
Eddie Lankas
John Mahony
Pat and Karey Meysenburg
Greg Plank

Abbot Michael Liebl, O.S.B. 
(cont.)

Matthew Potter
Luke and Alice Pumilia
Patrick and Cynthia Regan
Edward and Rose Regan
Thomas and Maricela Regan
Dan and Beth Wells
Daniel Wilson
Matthew and Melissa Wilson
Bernard and Rose Wilson
Donald Wilson

Fr. Craig Loecker
David and Marilyn Keller
John and Carol Maginn
Herman and Ellen Weist

Fr. Christopher Lubecke
Mary and Phyllis Boone

Fr. John “Jack” McCaslin
Paul and Ruth Maginn

Msgr. James McDonough
Rev. Keith Chylinski

Fr. Michael McGivney
James Jones

Fr. Mark McKercher
David Arkfeld
George and Joan Baca
Honorable Peter and Kaye 

Bataillon
Leonard and Maureen Becker
Diane Beers
Sherrill Blach
Jeffrey and Susan Blumel
Esther Brabec
Dr. Michael and Jan Brannen
Michael and Karla Brown
Francis and Rose Brune
Diane Burton
Rev. Harold Buse
Martin Callaghan III
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas Court #2511
Kathleen Chamberlain
John and Brenda Clark
Stephen and Carol Classe
Levin and Barb Collins
Dr. Joel and Elaine Cotton
Dr. Denis and Rose Cuka
James and Mary Czyz
Richard and Melba Dean
Terrence Devlin
Antone Dobrauc
Schuyler Dougherty
Jon and Paula Eden
Mark and Janine Emmons
Joseph and Judy Engelbert
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Fr. Mark McKercher (cont.)
Judy Erdei
Dan and Cheryl Erker
Kirk and Elaine Estee
Theresa Farmer
Deacon Michael and Cindy Fletcher
Mark and Stacey Floersch
Mike and Donna Foley
Terry and Elizabeth Foxhoven
John Gilsdorf and Jan Duffy-Gilsdorf
Keith and Mary Gonzales
Chuck and Jeannie Greco
George and Kathryn Grieb
Michael Hall
Bruce and Marlene Haney
Richard and Joanie Hautzinger
Donald and Marg Hawk
Roger and Rita Hermsen
Marcia Holbrook
Dr. Robert and Theresa Howell
John and Mary Jankowski
Mike and Beth Jareske
Maureen Johnson
James Jones
Richard Jones
Kevin and Julie Kaminski
John and Mary Ann Kellogg
Nancy Kneifl
Michael and Susan Knier
Tom and Pat Kopfle
Anthony Koziol
Dave and Carol Krick
Helen Kronschnabel
Daniel and Nancy Kuhl
Rose Kuhry
Roy and Diane Kuncl
Deacon Joe and Rene Laird
Michael and Suzie Lawler
Ed and Lois LeFebvre

Randy and Debra Lenhoff
William and Marion Lester
George and Mary Liebentritt
Robert and Linda Limbach
Bernie and Peg Lorkovic
Thomas and Jean Lund
Brian and Barbara Maher
Steve and Maggie Maher
Patrick and Anne Mahoney
James and Julie Mainelli
Deborah Marcil
Elaine Martin
John and Bobbi Matyja
John and Marianne McCandless
Edward and Joan McCarthy
Marlene McClinton
Robert McGowan Jr.
Jaclyn McKeever
Dan and Natalie Miller
Audrey Miller
Tim and Diane Mohatt
Christina Navis
Jim and Sheila Nelson
Trinh Nguyen
Linda O’Hare
Vern and Jan Ohlinger
Dan and Jenni Owens
Bryan and Mary Pinker
Steve and Dana Patterson
Deacon Dick and Jan Petersen
Mike Piernicky
Dennis and Denise Podjenski
Michael and Susie Price
Dan and Vicki Ramaekers
Patrick and Shirley Ramaekers
Rich and Colleen Ramm
Mary Rankin
Robert Reed
Rob and Stacie Reed

Brian and Christine Reilly
John Respeliers
John and Nadine Ries
Brad Riffel
Steve Rowley
Tom and Kathryn Russell
Peter and Carol Rygol
Bill and Geri Schmidt
Gary and Carole Schmitz
Marcella Seitz
Rev. Donald Shane
Joseph and Joan Shields
Thomas and Cindy Shimerda
Jerrad and Deena Silke
Cynthia Simpson
Chris and Laura Snere
Jay and Tricia Snow
John and Susan Stolinski
Warren and Dee Studt
Ivo and JoAnn Suing
Ruth Sullivan
Daniel Taute
Timothy Thompson
Robert and Mary Timmins
Lorraine Troupe
Janet Tstee
Alan Tvrdy
Denis Walsh
Boyd and Kathy West
Chris and Kathy Wheeler
Bernard and Rose Wilson
Ron and Pauline Wilwerding
Russell Winkelbauer
Richard Witt
Rita Wolfe
Gregory Youell

Fr. James McLaughlin
Rev. Keith Chylinski

Priests attending the February Alumni Retreat in Clearwater, Florida smile as a group before returning to their home 
dioceses and sharing the fruits of their time with the Lord.
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Fr. Pat McLaughlin
Mary Bruckner

Fr. Joseph Miksch
Dennis and Ruth Riesselman

Fr. Nicholas Mishek
William and Marion Lester

Fr. Patrick Moser
Eddie Biwer

Fr. Patrick Nields
Deacon John and Kelly Starman

Fr. Eric Nielsen
Rev. Kevin Ripley

Fr. Matthew Niggemeyer
Timothy and Paula Bastian

Fr. John Norman
Warren and Nancy Whitted

Msgr. Edward O’Donnell
Gary and Mary Huliska

Fr. Ralph O’Donnell
Deacon Chuck and Susan Adams
Virginia Aita
Dennis and Terry Anderson
Mary Joy Anderson
John Arkfeld
Yvonne Ballard
Monica Barry
Trenton and Ann Marie Bausch
Timothy and Barbara Baxter
Anne Begley
Madeleine Begley
Robert and Kristin Berg
Tom and Ann Berger

Fr. Ralph O’Donnell (cont.)
Mary Ann Blair
Marian Bogard
Lisa Bost
Jerry and Michaeleen Boulay
Bill and Bernie Bresnahan
Diane Briggs
Dennis and Beverly Brown
Joe and Patty Brudney
Mary Patricia Buckley
Max Burbach
Jack and Mary Carpenter
Joseph Casey, Sr.
Margie Chartrand
Adam Christensen
David and Cathy Ciaccio
Marion Cimino
Dan Clifford
Patricia Coenen
John and Gina Coffey
Carrie Conway
Deacon Michael and Valerie Conzett
Richard and Diana Cupich
Jennifer Cyr
Jeanette Dahlem
Peter Daiker
Joseph Daly
Virginia Davidsaver
Joan Dean
Cathy DeWeese
Patrick Donahue
Dr. Stephen and Sharon Doran
Duane Dowd
John and Ann Ducey
Judith Duffy
Gus and Carol Dworak
Mike and Mary Egger
Elmwood Pharmacy
David and Donna Erker
Julian and Constance Fabry
John and Joan Fangman

Eric Faurote
Dr. Steven and Elizabeth Feldhaus
Joyce Fitch
Barbara Fitzgerald
Donald Flaxbeard
John Frenking
Nancy Fullwood
Joan Gatz
Michael and Ginny Geis
Helen Geisler
Armand and Mary Rae Gibbons
Brady Gibson
John and Mary Godek
Kathleen Grandsaert
Matt and Lisa Gravelle
Mary Beth Green
Joseph and Suzanne Gross
Russ Gurciullo
Vicki Hageman
Marilyn Hansen
Mary Jo Havlicek
Dr. James and Carol Healy
Robert and Lol Heenan
James and Kathy Helget
Kathy Henvey
Adam and Shannon Herink
Michael Hinrictts
Lisa Hobday
Cynthia Irvine
John and Carrie Jenkins
Dede Johnson
Barbara Johnson
James and Marcia Jones
Steve and Julie Kenney
Thomas and Danielle Kenny
Bill and Maureen Kessler
Ken and Diane Kielniarz
Sheri Kirk
Jo Anne Klosner
Rick and Sandy Kmiecik
Lynn and Maria Knudtson
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Celebrating 
Priesthood 
Milestones

As the year rolls from spring 
into early summer, many priests 
will celebrate their anniversary of 
ordination to the priesthood. Some 
will have significant milestones or 
jubilees, while others may be retiring.

This is the perfect time to 
applaud their service through the 
presentation of a St. John Paul II 
Medallion. 

The Institute’s St. John Paul II 
Medallion is an expression of 
encouragement and appreciation for 
a particular priest’s vocation. It is 
made possible through donations to 
the Institute for Priestly Formation’s 
St. John Paul II Fund for Priests in 
that priest’s name. 

Is there a priest who has made a 
significant difference in your life? Let 
us help you and your entire parish or 
organization say thank you. We will 
work with you to make honoring your 
pastor a simple task. 

For more information, 
please email Elizabeth Wells at 
elizabethwells@creighton.edu or call 
402-280-3528.

Fr. Ralph O’Donnell (cont.)
Rick and Meredith Koubsky
William and Mary Kovar
Leo and Marj Kramer
Paul and Miki Kramper
Phil and Denise Kreski
Ralph and Janice Kroenke
Jeff and Melissa Kuskie
Steve and Carol Kuzelka
Peg Lacy
Jeff and Janice Lang
Larry and Dorothy Lanphier
Robert and Linda Limbach
Joan Lukas McLaughlin
Tom and Nancy Lund
Colleen Lynch
Marilyn Mailliard
Don and Sue Mandel
Hugh Manhart
Laura Mann
Rob and Marueen Mayer
Marie McCann
Tom and Barbara McCusker
Nicole McDermott
Dan McGill
John and Gretchen McGill
Mary McKeon
Thomas and Sara McKeon
Bryan and Mary McPadden
Craig and Heather Meier
Greg and Janie Mikuls
Robert and Diane Muelleman
Mary Ellen Mulcahy
Harriet Mullin
Richard Murphy
Joe and Barb Nabity
Alison Navratil
Owen and Betty Neary
Ellen Neary
James Nebel
Joseph Nebel
Roy and Lucy Neneman
Joseph Nuss
William and Mary Ochsner
Robert Ortman
Maria Ortman
Arnaldo Ovalles
Mary Pape
Angelo and Daphne Patil
J. Scott Paul
Clint Pella
Janis Peters
Alfred and Jean Pisasale
Jackie Pletan
Julianne Pribyl
Joann Pribyl
Tom and Beth Pusic
John and Judy Quinn
Ed and Jo Rasmussen
Stephen and Anne Raynor
Jeff and Mari Rensch
Joseph and Lois Ricceri

Dan and Susan Rock
John and Susie Rogers
Larry and Amy Roland
Emmet and Mary Fran Root
Terry Root
Mike and Carole Rose
Clark and Susan Rosenlof
Tom and Therese Rudersdorf
Dan and Karen Ryan
Mary Ryan
Nancy Ryan
Pat and Jeanne Salerno
Jaymes and Christine Salestrom
Mark and Kim Samuelson
Todd and Megann Sauer
Meghan Schlattmann
Joseph and Mary Scholl
Robert and Louann Schropp
Jean Seitzer
Tim and Mary Sheehan
James and Judy Skinner
Martin and Alice Smith
Cece Smith
Joan Smith
Karen Snyder
Joe and Carole Sopcich
Bruce Stanley
Donald Stevens, Jr.
Norene Stoolman
Sara Strattan
Linda Stryker
Paul and Mary Stultz
Claire Swett
Shane Taylor
Michael Thomas
Ann Thurmond
John and Nan Tiedeman
Kurt and Ann Tjaden
Donald and Kathleen Tracy
Janice Underriner
Ann Underriner
Chad Vokoun
Bruce and Susan Vosburg
Sara Wachter
Mary Ann Waller
Joseph and Helen Wardian
Rachel Wardian
Susan Waters
Donald and Angie Wells
Stephen and Lori Williams
Ryan and Molly Zabrowski

Fr. Thomas Ogg
Rev. August Koeune

Fr. Kizito Okhuoya
Dr. Kenneth and Norene Pavlik

Fr. Eric Olsen
Dr. Robert and Theresa Howell
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Saint John Paul II Fund, cont.
Fr. Charlie O’Rourke
Gary and Mary Huliska

Fr. Gary Ostrander
Jeanne Alexander
Anonymous
Beverly Anstey
Antoinette Bac
Mike and Cathy Badura
Ron and Kathy Bagby
Linda Baker
Mary Bambini
Todd and Deb Banchor
Steven Belt
Vicki Benes
Glen and Debbie Bennett
Monica Benzel
Theodore Bissen
William Blake
Jim and Cheryl Bolin
Florence Bolte
Ron Boyce
Greg and Kim Brokke
Paula Buck
John and Mary Bystrom
Beverly Campbell
Carmen Carbullido
Rita Carlson
Judy Casey
Vicky Centarri
Chris and Jane Chapman
Eileen Chekal
Lauralisa Clements
Dean Coenen
Barbara Considine
Deacon Michael and Valerie Conzett
Mary Ann Cooley
Frank Coppola
David and Margaret Cotton

Peggy Cross
Judith Culbertson
Kathleen Davis
Jean Dellamano
Craig and Cindy Dempsey
Louis and Kathy D’Ercole
Michael and Kara D’Ercole
Josie Dieter
Deacon Lonnie and Mary Dinneen
Kenneth Dirksen
Edwin and Rose Ann Divis
Doug and Cortney Donaldson
Darlene Drefs
Rev. Franklin Dvorak
Ginny Elston
Gilbert Fendrick
Edward Ferrante
Shawn Ferrell
Ray and Karen Filipowicz
Terry Fletcher
Joe and Linda Flott
Dean Flyr
Josh Fochek
Tom and Tammy Fonfara
Mary Foster
Margaret Ann Fouts
Tami Fraser
Godfrey Friedt
Vern and Clarie Friese
Dan Fucinaro
Dave Fuller
Kevin and Sally Gallagher
Warren and Marinell Garnatz
Michael and Colleen Gawley
Mark Gerow
Michael Gill
Albert Goblirsch
Kathy Goodman
Verda Graff

Rich Graniewski
Nancy Greco
C.J. and Amanda Green
Scott and Leigh Groth
Sue Gruttemeyer
Rita Guenette
Kim Gundy
Bernie and Vicki Gutschewski
Jerry and Pat Hahn
Tim and Cyd Hall
Michael Halller Jr.
Cynthia Hamata
Harlan Hansen
Rosemary Hansen
Gary Harkness
Marge Harman
Beverly Harral
Sandy Harral
Ruth Harrington
Brent Harris
Judy Haug
Barbara Hauptman
Sophia Hauxwell
Al and Cindy Heimes
Richard Henderson
Monica Hendrickson
Kenneth Herman
Jef and Katie Higgason
Jeff and Melanie Hoffmann
Jo Holloway
Honest Inc.
Ron and Linda Hospodka
James Hubschman
Mark Hughes
William Hughes
Gerald Hunt
Chris and Michala Jacobson
Richard Johnson
Jeff and Joan Johnson
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Fr. Gary Ostrander (cont.)
Lisa Prinz Johnson
Tony Jones
Kathie Kaczmarek
Fred and Marie Kambach
Susan Kambhu
Don Kasper
Florence Kaup
Robert and Theresa Keefe
Mary Keitel
Chuck and Kathy Kensinger
Caroline Kiehn
Mark and Tammy Kielian
Roselin Kile
Diane Kirsch
Don and Janelle Kleffner
Verlan Kline
Kathleen Kloppenborg
Jeffrey Knapp
Elizabeth Knapp
Mark Kocsis
Kokesh Family Trust
David and Joanne Kolenda
Tom and Sue Korgie
Joan Kowal
Gerald and Meg Krause
Laurita Krejci
Leonard Kruse
Grace Krzemien
Sandi Larson
Phyllis Leonardo
Tony Leonardo
Li Ohana Revocable Trust AGMT
Eugene Lisko
Fran Loos
Joan Luebbert
Deacon Steve and Angie Luna
Don and Dawn Malene
Kathy Maly
Jo Ann Mandolfo
Pete and Mary Marinkovich
Richard Martin
Kathleen Marxen
Arthur Massey
Kevin and Denise McCoy
Bonnie McDowall
Barton and Elizabeth McElligott
Betty McEvoy
Cheryl McGill
Jim and Mary Jo McNamara
Susan Medina
Ron and Loyce Meister
Janelle Melcher
Mary Clare Mendick
Audrey Miller
Bob and Sue Mimick
Betty Mokay
Debra Molek
Nigel Moodley
Judith Morrison
Jim Mullin
Tim and Kristi Mundorf

Joseph and Susan Murray
Gerald and Carol Murtaugh
Paul Nelsen
Jim and Pat Nelson
Jerry Nosek Jr.
Chris and Heather O’Brien
Patricia Olender
Eric and Monica Olson
Rich and Lee Onken
Del and Jeanie Ostergaard
Cathie Palensky
Dennis Palma
Robert Palma
Shari Lee Parks
Mary Jane Pasewalk
Dave Persing
Barbara Pille
Gary and Debbie Pink
Susan Pivovar
Mark and Tammy Placzek
Amanda Pohlman
Brent and Michele Pohlman
Matthew Pohlman
Zachary and Julia Pohlman
Kathleen Popelka
Ralph and Bonni Pulte
Colleen Ramsey
Frank and Beverly Rehmeier
Janet Rentko
Larry and Rose Mary Robb
William Rogers
Mary Rosales
Robert Ryba
Maria Sanchez
Judith Schenkelberg
Vitus and Bev Schmidt
Larry Schmitz
Janet Schmitz
Larry and Nancy Schmitz
John and Toni Schroeder
Jim and Jane Schutz
James Schutz
Deborah Scott
Jerry Sestak
Larry and Kim Shafer
Marian Shough
Joseph Sladky
Gregory Slunicko
Paula Smith
Edward Sobczyk
Louis Sobczyk
Mary Sobczyk
LaNaya Sorensen
James and Anna Marie Spargo
Brad and Louise Speer
Jim and Lori Sperry
Verl Squire
Victor Stannish
Ken and Paula Stanton
Tom Stanton
Adrian and Marie Staroscik
Karol Stegman
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Fr. Gary Ostrander (cont.)
Judy Steimle
Roger Stracke
Mary Ann Sturek
Robert and Jane Stutzman
Francis Sullivan
Philip and Judith Tamisiea
Gary Thibault
Dan and Leslie Thiele
Janine Thompson
Kathy Thompson
Thomas and Susan Tierney
Ann Todd
Joseph Tometich
Richard and Mary Treinen
Bonnie Tremel
Christine True
Lynn Turco
Gene Ulses
Kathy and Jenny Valasek
Ivan and Mary Van Dyke
Mary Ann Versaw
Justin and Nicole Vossen
Kathryn Wachtler
Bill and Sherry Wachtler
Joseph and Joyce Wageman
Brian Waldron
Mary Wallace
Larry Wedige
Gary Weis
Robert and Barbara Welshinger
James Wemhoff
Camilla White
Dan Wilson
Andrew and Katie Wright
Brenda Yawell
Ron and Connie Zubrod

Fr. Ross Parker
Lois O’Gara

Fr. Roland Peschel
Florence Lavender

Fr. John Pietramale
DeWayne Greim
David and Brenda Langenberg
Don Roth

Fr. Joseph Pins
Lois O’Gara

Bishop John Quinn
Ann Bock

Fr. Philip Rauth
Edmund Galas

Fr. Richard Reiser
Dan and Beth Wells
Jim Wingender

Fr. Thomas Roberts
Msgr. Paul Bochicchio

Fr. Andrew Roza
John and Kristina Pakiz
Jay and Tricia Snow

Fr. Carleton Sage S.S.
Msgr. William Collins

Fr. James Sampson, s.P.
Michael and Susie Price

Msgr. Gerald Santora
Msgr. Paul Bochicchio

Fr. Scott Schilmoeller
Mary Bruckner
Matt and Carol Svehla

Fr. Hugh Schwartz
Edmund Galas

Msgr. Kenneth Seifried
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey
Tim and Francie Conrad

Fr. Donald Shane
Mary Rankin

Fr. John Sheaffer
Jerome and Susan Moga

Fr. Daniel Soltys
Anonymous
Richard and Trudy Stodola

Fr. Padraic Stack
Melissa Baumbach
Jeff and Donna Garrett
Robert and Lisa Goldsmith
David and Mary Rossman
Larry and Lois Smeal

Fr. Ryan Stawaisz
Charlotte Billeck
Maria Fulton
Margo Geddie
John and Mary Gorman
Rose Ann Jackson
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Saint John Paul II Fund, cont.
Fr. Ryan Stawaisz (cont.)
Michael Katona
Elizabeth Labanowski
Brigette Larson
David and Joanne Preng
Dr. Patricia Reed
Pat Smetek
Gavin and Stephanie Smith
Mary Thamm
Ann Timpe-Brennan
Carol Trigg
Herman and Carol Vacca
Anisha Vinny
Caryn Vukelich
Margaret Willburn

Fr. Clifford Stevens
Dr. Michael and Joanna Wolpert

Fr. Steven Stillmunks
Randy and Debra Lenhoff
Kathleen Smithberg

Fr. Dennis Stolinski
John and Beth Beaudoin

Fr. Henry Sullivan, S.J.
Dr. Bernie and Kathy Kratochvil

Fr. Steven Titus
Rev. August Koeune

Fr. Zach Tucker
David and Mary Rossman

Fr. Robert Uzzilio
Alice Ryan

Fr. Joseph Vogel
Dr. Michael and Joanna Wolpert

Fr. Gerald Walsh
John and Beth Beaudoin

Abbot Raphael Walsh, O.S.B.
Grace Albers
Anonymous
Gerald Austgen
Kevin Axelson
Mike and Katie Beacom
David and Carol Beringer
Ben and Mary Bickels
Brian Blaney
Jean Bond
Robert and MaryAnn Boscardin
Martha Burgos
Debra Bylund
Catholic Daughters of America No. 2604
Victoria Coon
Sybil Crouch
Betty DeWall
Deacon Gregg and Carol Drvol
Pat Durrie
Dr. John and Pat Edney
Jim and Linda Ely
Ted and Dorothy Fischer
Fred and Jody Galata
Greg and Mary Goergen
Deacon Randy and Pamela Grosse
Shane and Shirley Gunderson
Kathryn Hecht
Kevin Higgins
Noreen Hoeper
Deacon Rich and Linda Hopkins
Tim Huffman
Steven Hughes
Norma Jablonski
Dave and Debi Jackson
Georgia Johnson
Susan Kinney

Knights of Columbus Council #10895
Rita Knopik
Dale Kurtenbach
Stan and Pat Kurtz
Mike and Beth Larson
Mary Jo Leahy
Deacon Pat and Rosie Lenz
Larry and Grace Lord
Joe and Mary Manley
Daniel Matuella
Jim and Elaine Meyer
Patty Miller
Sharon Milota
Greg and Jenny Morrison
John and Alicia Mutke
Rose Nelson
Mike and Cathy Pacholski
Dwain and Sheila Pedersen
Ron and Betty Phillips
Jane Rau
Don Reiner
Janice Rutten
Andy and Teresa Ryba
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz
Vern and Judi Somer
Bettie Spethman
Lance and Mary Ann Steinbruck
Kimberly Swassing
Marie Toth
Charles and Amelia Tritz
Jane Urbanski
Emily Walsh
Bonnie Ware
Barbara Warner
Virginia Weidner
Terry Wingate
Bob and Marian Wolf
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Fr. Tom Ward
Pam Ridder

Fr. Damien Wee
Vivian Kelley
Steve and Cecelia Tonn

Fr. Anthony Weidner
John and Kristina Pakiz

Fr. Thomas Weisbecker
Greg and Mary Goergen
St. James Parish Council
Deacon Steve and Angie Luna
Judith Morrison
Rob and Kay Parlor
Jesse and Ashley Sladky
James and Anna Marie Spargo
Bettie Spethman

Fr. Brian Welter
Cece Smith

Msgr. William Whelan
Capt. Edward and Marvel Whelan
Don and Pat Whelan

Saint John Paul II 
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In December 2021, 28 seminarians from 13 Dioceses attended the Pre-Ordination Retreat.

When: December 28, 2022 - January 6, 2023

Where: Pax Christi Retreat Center, Corpus Christi, TX

Registration opens in Summer 2022

2022 Pre-Ordination Retreat



Joseph Angione
Donna Paolucci

Fr. George Aschenbrenner, S.J.
Alicia Goodwin

Sr. Mary Lucy Astuto
Patrick and Christine Baldwin

Fr. Lucian Astuto
Gus and Carol Dworak

Charles Audi
Maya Fayad

Thomas Aumen
Carl and Lois Aumen

Edward Batis
Richard and Jane Ainsworth
James Batis
James and Mary Brenczewski
Loretta Spesia
William Strahanoski
Robert and Eleanor Waldvogel

John Batko
Kathryn Batko

Fr. Paul Begley
Rosemary Weide

Dick Bené
Barb Bené

Brian Beringer
David and Carol Beringer

Edwin Bobka
Ronald and Mary Ann Bobka

Jim Brady
Fr. William Jacobs Jr.

Msgr. Charles Brodersen
Mary Bukowski

Fr. James Brown, OAR
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz

Jack and Rita Buttell
Mary Buttell

Fr. Nicholas Cachia
Anna Drvol
Joan Lawlor
Austin Young

Stephen Callari
Donna Paolucci

Harry Carbullido, Sr.
Carmen Carbullido

Mary Clement
Brien and Noel Baude

Jerry Cole
Betty Shrier

Edward Cotty Jr
Ed and Eileen Cotty

Kristi Coughlin
Doug Coughlin

Raymond Debevec
Terry and Michaela Bolamperti

Cheryl Dorman
John and Deb Kukula

Dr. Jack Duffy
Joyce Duffy

Fr. Robert Duffy
Gus and Carol Dworak

Msgr. Peter Dunne
William and Lesa Lindsay
Randy and Veronica Wright

Jeanne Buttell Edwards
Michael and Susie Price

Mary Constance Fernando
Anonymous

J. Robert Fernando
Peter and Renilda Mishek

Msgr. William Fitzgerald
Fr. Joseph Kirkconnell

Dolores Foxhoven
John Dorman

Msgr. Thomas Furlong
Donald Krupa
Betty Shrier
George and Margarita Wanek

Memorials
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Remembering  
Fr. Patrick O’Kane

Fr. Patrick O’Kane, a priest of the Diocese of Sioux City, Iowa, and a 
long-time adjunct faculty member/spiritual director of the Institute, 
died on January 2, 2022.  

Fr. Pat first came to know about IPF when he was a member of the 
first group of participants in the Spiritual Direction Training Program.  As 
he completed the program, he was invited to join the staff for the next 
round and many subsequent rounds.

Among many other pastoral assignments, Fr. Pat was the 
Superintendent of Schools for the Diocese of Sioux City for six years.  
As we began to engage in reviews of the summer program courses, he 
brought his experience in curriculum review to IPF, teaching us how to 
evaluate courses and to plan for their improvement and updating.  

Fr. Pat served as a spiritual director in the summer seminarian 
program as well as a classroom instructor for IPF 502.  The summer 
course integrates human and spiritual formation and serves as a way 
for seminarians to more deeply appreciate the gift of celibacy. 

The latter years of Fr. Pat’s life were marked by a series of long and 
difficult health challenges.  These challenges necessitated he retire 
early from active diocesan ministry.  As a result, he moved to Omaha 
to be near his doctors and, despite many difficulties, managed to live a 
life of great service to people in the Omaha area, as well as continuing 
to offer spiritual direction in IPF’s summer program.  

With deep gratitude, we commend Fr. Pat into the hands of Jesus, 
the Great High Priest, whom he served so generously throughout his 
many years of priestly life.

October 3, 1949 – January 2, 2022

John Gabuzda
John and Sandra Pollack

George and Margaret Gabuzda
Joan Reese-Giesman

Pat Garland
Kay Abrahamsen
Dr. Patrick and Dorothy Adley
Roberta Amis
Anonymous
Linda Bannister
Robert and Anne Bothe
Monica Boyle
Dr. Barbara Braden
W. D. Bray
Patrick and Mary Broderick
Donald Bukowski
Mary Buttell

Pat Garland (cont.)
Joseph and Rosemary Byam
Richard and Joyce Chapman
Daniel and Katherine Cole
Dan Connell
Steven and Pamela Connick
Lori Danner
Don Dendinger
Duane Dowd
Dennis and Sharon Finnegan
James Michael Fitzgerald
Michael and Kelleigh Garland
Susan Garland
Bridget Garland
Adam and Lisa Hansen
Richard and Carmen Hood
James and Patricia Jansen
David and Jean Jaskierny

William and Maureen Johnson
David and Marilyn Keller
Kathleen Kelley
Dr. Timothy and Marilyn Kingston
Marquetta Kinnamon
Jerry and Patty Kinney
Harold and Margaret Kinney
Jean Cimpl Knox
Ronald and Joanne Kohn
Boyd and Judith Lauritsen
John McGowan
Mary Jean McManus
John and Mary Mimick
Dr. John and Mary Monson
PJ and Annie Morgan
Moylan Kropp LLC
Susan Moylan
Sarah Moylan

Memorials, continued
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Pat Garland (cont.)
Patrick and Jennifer Moylan
John and Carol Mullen
John and Kathleen Nahas
Roy and Lucy Neneman
Michael and Bette O’Donnell
Bimbo Pietro
Ron and Teri Quinn
Anne Raynor
John and Sharon Reefe
Alan and Kathi Rowch
William and Mary Ellen Scarborough
Greg Schatz
Merle and Linda Schlines
Alfred and Patricia Suarez
Mike and Mary Tessin
Ryan and Andrea Tex
Ricky and Susan Thaden
Margaret Tigges
John and Barbara Trout
Ronald and Roselyn Volkmer
Carol Wakin

Msgr. Robert Gass
George and Margarita Wanek

Jerome Gillogly
John Gillogly

James and Jacqueline Gorup
Patrick and Beth Gorup

Greg Gorup
Patrick and Beth Gorup

Gerald Grob
Bishop Jeffrey Grob

Philip Hageman
Thomas and Danielle Kenny

Dr. W. J. Hagen
Patrick and Amy Hagen

Peter Hanley, Sr.
Fr. Christopher Hanley

Bill and Marilyn Hartshorn
Fr. Christopher Hartshorn

Fr. Richard Hauser, S.J.
Mike and Kristi Rooney

Sara and Miguel Hernandez
Fr. John Pietruszka

Fr. Al Hewett
Fr. John March

Fr. Jim Himmelsbach
Fr. Thomas Wilson

Judy Hoesing
Duane Hoesing

Ronald Jacobs
Fr. William Jacobs Jr.

Walter Kanavy
Vince and Linda Antonelli
Dan and Sheryl Moran
Yvonne Rafferty
Herman and Ellen Weist

Ray Keogh
Joseph and Tami Kaup

Msgr. Eugene Kerwin
John Minton

John W. Kukula
John and Deb Kukula

Carmen and Don Leahy
Mary Bayne

Henry and Mary Leriger
Lee Leriger

Mary Lickteig
Betty Shrier

Mary Lindsay
William and Lesa Lindsay

Mary Lombardi
Donna Paolucci

Subby Macca
Dr. Robert and Theresa Howell

Don Marasco
Patrick and Shirley Ramaekers

Marasco and Ruda Families
Sam and Lucy Marasco

J. Reilly McCarren
Judith McCarren

Fr. Richard McGloin, S.J.
Paul Comeau

Fr. Mel Merwald
Armand and Mary Rae Gibbons
Greg and Karen VanDyke

Regina Minton
John Minton

Anthony Monaco
Steven A. McClernon

Memorials, continued



Fr. James Murphy
M. Kathleen O’Brien

Fr. John Nacca
Michael Buttarazzi Sr.

David Sr. and Phylis Nichols
Deacon David and JoAnn Medeiros

Fr. Tom O’Brien
Mary Bukowski

Fr. Patrick O’Kane
James Bosanek and Shannon Kennedy

Mark Pelan
Edward (Ted) and Jean Crouchley

Msgr. Paul Peter
William and Lesa Lindsay

Howard and Margaret Peterson
Jo Ann Peterson

Bill Pritchard
Lorraine Pritchard

Leo Rau
Jane Rau

Betsy Reed
Robert Reed

James Riley
Fr. Edward M. Riley

Lee Roberts
Joanne Roberts

Corwin and Geraldine Rogers
Thomas and Jean Lund

Margaret and Diana Rowe
Fr. Charles Rowe

Fr. Wayne Schlautman
Gus and Carol Dworak

Fr. James Schwertley
Michael Nuschy
David Reed

Fr. Robert Smith
Douglas and Kim Alvine

Sophie Smith
Petersen Heavey Equipment

Fr. Donald Stortz
M. Kathleen O’Brien

Paul and Susan Travers
Fr. Edmond Travers

Tom and Deanie Wanek
George and Margarita Wanek

Patrick Wingen
Patrick and Theresa Wingen

Tony Wray
Viola Wray

Bob Wright
Catherine Wright

Fr. Brad Zitek
Jean Lauer

Rick Zitek
Jean Lauer

On Second Thoughts:  
A Book of Stories

In his book On Second Thoughts: A Book of Stories, 
Fr. Joseph Kelly recalls experiences from his eventful 
life (e.g., his childhood in New York City, his time in the 
U.S. Navy, his life of priestly service) and reflects on 
those experiences and how they illustrate faith and 
the presence of God in all things. His engaging stories 
are an aid to the reader’s own faith in God inviting 
meditation and prayer.

By Fr. Joseph Kelly

ISBN #: 9781734283198

Order online at www.ipfpublications.org

Cost: $15.00
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Fr. Paul Albenesius
Anonymous

Fr. Andy Alexander, S.J.
Joyce Duffy
Patrick and Sharon Flanery
Mark and Margaret Thurber

Fr. Dan Andrews
Tim Huffman
Lee Leriger
James and Julie Mainelli
Martha and Jean Pelc
Vern and Mary Seier

Archbishop Samuel Aquila
Mark and Jeanie Conzemius

Fr. Michael Arey
Ron and Carol Kluck

Fr. Ron Battiato
Joe Buschelman

Fr. Thomas Bauwens
Alan and Deanna D’Agosto
Greg and Karen VanDyke

Fr. Greg Baxter
Markus and Francesca Dammermann
Edward and Mary Heavican
Knights of Columbus Council #10047
Dr. Kenneth and Norene Pavlik
Cece Smith

Fr. David Belt
Tammy Hill
Don and Jean Schaefer

Fr. Jordan Berghouse
Ron and Carol Kluck

Fr. Derek Borek
Mary Jo Kriz

Fr. Benjamin Boyd
Tammy Hill
Deacon Randy and Terri Park

Kate Brennan
Lucretia Danielson

Fr. John Broheimer
Karen Lange

Fr. James Buckley
Cece Smith

Kerry Bueche
Patrick Hagen

Fr. Frank Burla
Msgr. Paul Bochicchio

Fr. Harry Buse
Rich and Jackie Kmiecik
Myron and Arlene Mayberger
Herman and Ellen Weist

Msgr. William Byrne
Dean and Julie Rock

Robert and Rose Campney
Tom and Margo Meehan

Fr. Matthew Capadano
Deacon David and JoAnn Medeiros

Fr. Gregory Carl
Lee Leriger

Archbishop Robert Carlson
Mark and Jeanie Conzemius

Delos Caton
Austin Young

Fr. Dan Connealy
George and Margarita Wanek

Tim and Francie Conrad
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey

Fr. Damien Cook
Lucretia Danielson
Gus and Carol Dworak
Darlene Handrick
Karen Lange
Deacon Randy and Terri Park
Cece Smith

Bishop Andrew Cozzens
Robert and Beth Plante

Fr. Maurice Current
Stephen and Sara Mainelli

Archbishop Elden Francis Curtiss
Dr. Paul and Bernadette Esposito
Cece Smith

Fr. James de Anda
Karen Lange

Fr. Frank Dvorak
Greg and Karen VanDyke

Tributes
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A Fond Farewell to 
Linda Antonelli

On Feb. 2, 2022, Linda Antonelli 
finished her final day of work in the 
offices of IPF, saying her good-byes 
after nearly 15 years of service as 
she began a new life chapter of 
retirement.  It was a day of laughter, 
and some tears, as staff members 
joined together in a celebratory 
luncheon, sharing fond memories 
and reminiscing on many of the 
different events and circumstances 
that made up the tapestry of Linda’s 
time at IPF.  

Back in 2007, Linda began her 
work in the IPF offices as an assistant 
for the IPF Foundation.  One of her 
earliest projects was coordinating 
the Spiritual Moms, inviting women 
to pray for the seminarians who 
attended IPF each summer, and 
organizing a chance for them to 
meet face-to-face at Friends Night.  
Linda often heard stories of great joy 
and blessings from the women who 
participated and took delight in the 
fruits which came from this prayer 
apostolate.  

Linda also helped coordinate 
many IPF events including: annual 
mornings of reflection; an annual 

continued on pg. 42
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Fr. Joe Dygert
Patrick and Christine Baldwin

Fr. Michael Eckley
Dr. Timothy Crowley and Celia 

LaGreca
Virginia Draus
Myron and Arlene Mayberger
Jack and Judy Robak

Fr. Jeff Eirvan
Rev. Patrick Beneteau

Fr. Alberto Esposito
Diane Evanac
John and Mary Pulick

Msgr. John Esseff
Robert and Mary Agnes Lario
Susan Scanland

Fr. Thomas Fangman, Jr.
Jeff and Karla Beller
Dr. Timothy Crowley and Celia 

LaGreca

Msgr. Thomas Furlong
Mary Buttell
Donald Krupa

Fr. Richard Gabuzda
Mary Buttell
Christopher and Chrissy Celio
Dr. Thomas and Stella Gabuzda
Dr. Tom and Rita Hejkal
Elaine Hussman
Simon and Aileen Kazinetz
Kathleen Knight
Betty Shrier
Joanne Stahura
Marjorie Uerling
Herman and Ellen Weist

Dr. Thomas Gabuzda
Theresa Gabuzda

Fr. Timothy Gallagher, O.M.V.
Mary Jo Kriz

Fr. Augustine Gama
John Bellavia, Jr.
Barb Gray
Michael and Mary Leighton

Fr. Lloyd Gnirk
Joe Buschelman
Dr. Steven and Elizabeth Feldhaus

Bishop James Golka
Steven and Gwen McMahan

Fr. Thomas Greisen
Barb Gray

Fr. Michael Grewe
John and Ann Hawkins
Edward and Mary Heavican
Cece Smith

Fr. Matthew Gutowski
Anonymous
John and Ann Hawkins
Cece Smith

Fr. Michael Gutsgell
Anonymous

Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt
Nancy Abboud
Tom and Jan Simpson
Ken and Beth Vyvlecka

Fr. Dennis Hanneman
Roger and Laura Buddenberg
Dr. Timothy Crowley and Celia 

LaGreca
Craig and Georgia Ford
Phyllis Harper
Mark and Lisa Scherer

Fr. Jeremy Hans
Jo Holloway
Vern and Mary Seier

Fr. Matthew Hardesty
Mary and Phyllis Boone

Fr. Patrick Harrison
Anonymous

Fr. Scott Hastings
Rich and Jackie Kmiecik
Karen Lange

Msgr. Michael Heintz
David and Julie Wilson

Rev. Mr. John Paul Heisler
Julie Schram

Fr. Daniel Hendrickson, S.J.
Tim Huffman

Fr. Paul Hoesing
Duane Hoesing 
Matthew Hoesing
Marcel and Sheila Kramer

Fr. Benjamin Holdren
Cece Smith

Fr. John Honiotes
Richard Palasz
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A Fond Farewell to 
Linda Antonelli
(continued)

banquet for IPF, known as the 
“Celebration of Priesthood”; and 
several summer events such as the 
annual presentation of the “Our Lady 
of Guadalupe” medallion or inviting 
out-of-town supporters to visit IPF 
during “A Reason for Your Hope” 
events.  At every event, Linda was 
there with a welcoming smile and a 
helpful disposition.  

When not working on events, 
Linda spent much of her time 
processing donations sent to IPF.  
She worked diligently to make sure 
everything was recorded correctly 
and sent out letters of gratitude to 
those who gifted IPF their financial 
support.

No matter the challenge, Linda 
welcomed the chance to learn 
something new, to offer a helping 
hand to those around her, and to 
deepen her faith.  Her care for her 
work, smiling face, and joyful spirit 
will be deeply missed.  We wish 
her the best of luck in retirement, 
especially as she enjoys more time 
with her husband, children, and 
grandchildren.

Fr. John Horn, S.J.
Joseph and Denise Ziegler

Fr. Mark Ivany
Robert and Marianne Ivany

Fr. Frank Jindra
James and Julie Mainelli

Fr. Daniel Kampschneider
John Bellavia, Jr.
Dr. Paul and Bernadette Esposito
Barb Gray

Kathy Kanavy
Mary Buttell
Christopher and Chrissy Celio
Rev. David Korth
Msgr. Michael Muhr

Fr. Daniel Kenny, S.J.
William Hower

Fr. Michael Kloton
Daniel Kopczynskie

Fr. Marcus Knecht
Louis and Kathy D’Ercole
Tom and Sue Korgie

Fr. Rod Kneifl
Mike and Kristi Rooney

Fr. Neil Kookoothe
Cynthia Farkas

Fr. Owen Korte
Rev. James Keiter

Fr. David Korth
Dr. Timothy Crowley and Celia 

LaGreca

Fr. Robert Kroll, S.J.
William Hower

Fr. Arun Lakra
Daniel Kopczynskie

Fr. Lydell Lape
Joseph and Bonnie Fowler

Fr. Taylor Leffler
Mark and Stacey Floersch
Greg and Karen VanDyke

Fr. Robert Leiweke, S.J.
Daniel Matuella

Fr. Tobias Letak
Cece Smith
George and Margarita Wanek

Fr. Ryan Lewis
Dr. Steven and Elizabeth Feldhaus
Cece Smith

Abbot Michael Liebl, O.S.B.
Tim Huffman

Fr. Marc Lim
Anonymous

Fr. Craig Loecker
Anonymous
William and Lesa Lindsay

Fr. Jeff Lorig
Edmund Galas
William Hower

Fr. Jeffrey Loseke
Markus and Francesca 

Dammermann
Deacon David and Peggy 

Fischman

Fr. Christopher Lubecke
Mary and Phyllis Boone

Archbishop George Lucas
Nancy Abboud
Mary Buttell
Cece Smith

Fr. Charles Mangano
Alice Simmel

Fr. John McCarthy, S.J.
Edward and Joan McCarthy

Dr. Joe McCaslin
Dr. Michael and Jan Brannen

Fr. Patrick McCaslin
Virginia Draus
William Hower
Myron and Arlene Mayberger
Herman and Ellen Weist

Fr. Eldon McKamy
Edmund Galas
Cece Smith

Fr. Mark McKercher
Mary Bukowski
Robert and Linda Fell
Patrick and Sharon Flanery

Fr. Pat McLaughlin
Lee Leriger

Fr. Thomas Merkel
Nancy Abboud
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Fr. Joseph Miksch
Dr. Kenneth and Norene Pavlik

Fr. Nicholas Mishek
Jo Holloway
Peter and Renilda Mishek

Fr. Patrick Moser
Jeff and Karla Beller

Fr. Patrick Nields
Deacon John and Kelly Starman

Fr. Mike Niemczak
George and Margarita Wanek

Fr. Matthew Niggemeyer
Neil and Becky Pfeifer

Fr. Mark Nolte
Louis and Kathy D’Ercole
Darlene Drefs
Tom and Sue Korgie

Fr. Jeff Norfolk
Mark and Carol Weber

Fr. Ralph O’Donnell
Joyce Duffy
Dr. Steven and Elizabeth Feldhaus
Armand and Mary Rae Gibbons
Deacon David and JoAnn Medeiros
Pat and Jeanne Salerno
Cece Smith

Fr. Patrick O’Kane
Mike and Kristi Rooney

Fr. Kizito Okhuoya
William Hower
Greg and Karen VanDyke
David and Julie Wilson

Fr. Mark Olejnik
Ron and Carol Kluck

Fr. Christopher Onuoah
Gus and Carol Dworak

Dr. Randal Paniello
William and Margaret Ann Sly

Msgr. Robert Panke
Dean and Julie Rock
Thomas and Lynn Welch

Fr. Morgan Perera
Peter and Renilda Mishek

Priests of Pierce, NE
Dennis and Shirley Ronspies

Fr. John Pietramale
Nancy Abboud
Virginia Draus
DeWayne Greim
Jack and Judy Robak

Fr. Tim Podraza
Josephine Caliendo

Msgr. Thomas Powers
Dean and Julie Rock

All Priests
Bill and Barbara Schumacher

Fr. James Rafferty
John Bellavia, Jr.
Mary Buttell
Rev. Brian Feller
Guillermo Hernandez
Iva Mueller
Yvonne Rafferty

Fr. Mario Rapose
Anonymous

Fr. David Reeson
Mary Bukowski
Mary Buttell
Patrick and Sharon Flanery
Barb Gray
Judi Otto
Betty Shrier
Cece Smith

Msgr. Thomas Richter
Dean and Julie Rock

Karen Riesberg
ReRuns R Fun, Inc.

Fr. Patrick Riviere
Robert and Mary Riviere
Cathy Smith

Fr. Andrew Roza
Patrick and Sharon Flanery

Fr. Paul Sae-Wan Oh
Virginia Draus

Fr. Douglas Scheinost
Dr. Kenneth and Norene Pavlik
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Fr. Scott Schilmoeller
Carole Kimmel
Lee Leriger

Fr. Kevin Schneider
Patrick and Sharon Flanery

Fr. Donald Shane
Nancy Abboud
Mary Bukowski
Mary Buttell
Joyce Duffy
Patrick and Sharon Flanery
Joanne Hazell
Mary Morrison
Robert Reed
Terry and Kathy Sibbernsen
Cece Smith
Boyd and Kathy West

Dr. Michael Sketch
Morgan Strattan
Sara Strattan

Fr. Daniel Soltys
Edmund Galas

Fr. Padraic Stack
Tammy Hill
Don and Jean Schaefer

Fr. Steven Stillmunks
Mary Bukowski
Mary Buttell
Robert Reed
Terry and Kathy Sibbernsen
Kathleen Smithberg

Fr. Andrzej Szczesnowicz
Patrick and Christine Baldwin

Fr. Joseph Taphorn
Anonymous

Joan Taphorn
Rev. Joseph Taphorn

Will Targy
Ellen Gow

Fr. James Tiegs
Edmund Galas

Fr. Mark Toups
Anna Falcon Arthurs
Cathy Smith

Fr. Robert Uzzilio
Bob and Janet Glennan
Alice Ryan

Fr. Kevin Vogel
Michael and Lisa Brandon

Fr. Michael Voithofer
Deborah Fortina
Jo Holloway
Tom and Sue Korgie

Fr. Thomas Weisbecker
Patricia Kemp
Deacon Pat and Rosie Lenz
David and Shannon Spargo

Fr. Brian Welter
Mary Buttell
Jack and Judy Cozzens
Cece Smith

Msgr. William Whelan
Cece Smith

Patrick Wille
Robert and Mary Therese Wille

Fr. Dan Wittrock
George and Margarita Wanek

Fr. Tom Woost
Cynthia Farkas

Dick Zach
Matthew and Mary Anne Mullen

Fr. Carl Zoucha
Michael and Lisa Brandon

Fr. Damian Zuerlein
Dr. Timothy Crowley and Celia LaGreca
Patricia Kemp
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Images from the 
2021 IPF Advent 

Morning of 
Reflection



2021 IPF Foundation Revenues 2021 IPF Foundation Expenses

Investment Income

$284,366.00 $6,762.00Support to IPF

$357,817.00Fundraising$202,354.00Contributions

Support from IPF

$408,527.00

$895,248.00 $375,793.00

$11,215.00General and Administrative

1.8%3.0%

95.2%31.8%

45.6%

22.6%

These are best estimate numbers for 2021.  Any changes 
that occur will be included in the next magazine.
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2021 IPF Revenues

2021 IPF Expenses

Contributions

$1,894,040.50

$88,956.24Fundraising

Grants $60,000.00

$284,366.00Support to IPF Foundation

$48,263.16

$313.059.99General and Administrative

Other Auxiliary Income

$6,902.81Investment Income

Program Fees, Tuition, Room & Board

$2,374,910.11

$4,384,116.58

$2,695,599.68

$2,009,217.45Program Expenses

11.6%

10.5%

3.3%

74.5%

43.2%

1.4% 0.2%1.1%

54.2%

These are best estimate numbers for 2021.  Any changes 
that occur will be included in the next magazine.
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Calendar of Upcoming 
Events

IPF Summer Program for 
Spiritual Formation of 
Diocesan Seminarians

May 29 - July 30, 2022

Creighton University, Omaha, 
Nebraska

IPF Presents: Forming 
Priests to Help Others in 
Prayer

April 21, 2022

Online

Spiritual Direction 
Training Program, Sec. B

May 8 - 13, 2022

Mundelein Seminary, Illinois

IPF Morning of Reflection
March 19, 2022

Christ the King Parish
Omaha, NE

Spiritual Direction 
Training Program, Sec. A

April 24 - 29, 2022

Mundelein Seminary, Illinois

Joy of Giving Day
May 18, 2022

Archdiocese of Omaha, NE

Moving Day!
April 1, 2022

Omaha, NE

Find us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/InstituteforPriestlyFormation

Creighton University
2500 California Plaza
Omaha, Nebraska 68178-0415
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